COMPREHENSIVE FINANCIAL ANNUAL REPORT AND SUPPLEMENTAL INFORMATION YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2010

WITH REPORT OF CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS



CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

INTRODUCTORY SECTION

TABLE OF CONTENTSYear Ended June 30, 2010

INTRODUCTORY SECTION	Page
Title Page	
Table of Contents	iii
Official Roster	3
FINANCIAL SECTION	
Independent Auditors' Report	9
BASIC FINANCIAL STATEMENTS:	
Government-wide Financial Statements:	
Statement of Net Assets	12
Statement of Activities	13
Fund Financial Statements:	
Balance Sheet – Governmental Funds	14
Reconciliation of the Balance Sheet – All Governmental Funds to the Statement of Net Assets	15
Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in	
Fund Balance – Governmental Funds	16
Reconciliation of the Statement of Revenue, Expenditures, and Changes	
In Fund Balance – All Governmental Funds to the Statement of Activities	18
Major Funds:	
Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in	
Fund Balance – Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis):	
General Fund	19
Statement of Fiduciary Assets and Liabilities – All Agency Funds	21
Notes to the Financial Statements	23
Totes to the Financial Statements	25
COMBINING AND INDIVIDUAL FUND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND SCHEDULES:	
General Fund:	
Combining Balance Sheet	48
Combining Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance	49
Budgetary Presentation:	
Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in	
Fund Balance – Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis):	
Operating Fund	51
Transportation Fund	52
Instructional Materials Fund	53

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Year Ended June 30, 2010

Combining Balance Sheet	
Combining Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance	
Budgetary Presentation:	
Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in	
Fund Balance – Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis):	
Nonmajor Special Revenue Funds:	
Food Services Special Revenue Fund	
Athletics Special Revenue Fund	
Title I Special Revenue Fund	
Entitlement IDEA-B Special Revenue Fund	
Discretionary IDEA-B Special Revenue Fund	
Preschool IDEA-B Special Revenue Fund	
Title II (Math/Science) Special Revenue Fund	
IDEA-B "Risk Pool" Special Revenue Fund	
Title II Teacher Quality Special Revenue Fund	-
Title IV Drug Free Schools Special Revenue Fund	-
ARRA – Title I Special Revenue Fund	-
ARRA – Entitlement IDEA-B Special Revenue Fund	
ARRA – Preschool IDEA-B Special Revenue Fund	-
Title XIX Medicaid Special Revenue Fund	
Teacher Quality Enhancement Special Revenue Fund	
Rural Education Achievement Special Revenue Fund]
ARRA – State Revitalization Special Revenue Fund	-
Intel Foundation Grant Special Revenue Fund	-
PNM Foundation Special Revenue Fund]
Turner Foundation Special Revenue Fund	-
Microsoft Settlement Special Revenue Fund	-
A Plus for Energy Special Revenue Fund Dual Credit Instructional Materials Special Revenue Fund	-
Go Bond Library Special Revenue Fund	
Technology for Education Special Revenue Fund	
Incentives for School Improvement Special Revenue Fund	
State School Improvement Special Revenue Fund	-
Libraries GO Bond 2004 Special Revenue Fund	-
Mid-School Tutoring & Student Enhance Special Revenue Fund	-
Beginning Teacher Mentoring Special Revenue Fund	-
Breakfast for Elementary Students Special Revenue Fund	-
Outdoor Classroom Initiative Special Revenue Fund]
Rural Revitalization Special Revenue Fund]
NM Outdoor Classroom Special Revenue Fund]
Library Books Special Revenue Fund	1
NM Arts Special Revenue Fund]

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Year Ended June 30, 2010

Budgetary Presentation (continued):	
Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in	
Fund Balance – Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis):	
Nonmajor Special Revenue Funds (continued):	
Center for Teaching Excellence Special Revenue Fund	128
Gear Up Special Revenue Fund	129
Outdoor Classroom Experience Special Revenue Fund	130
CS Grant Special Revenue Fund	131
City/County Grants Special Revenue Fund	132
Capital Projects Funds:	
Capital Improvements HB-33 Capital Projects Fund	134
Capital Improvements SB-9 Capital Projects Fund	135
Ed Technology Equipment Capital Projects Fund	136
Public School Capital Outlay – 20% Capital Projects Fund	137
Debt Service Fund	
Debt Service Fund	140
Ed Tech Debt Service Fund	142
OTHER SUPPLEMENTAL INFORMATION	
Fiduciary Funds:	
Statement of Changes in Assets and Liabilities – All Agency Funds	144
Schedule of Pledged Collateral	146
Cash Reconciliation	147
SINGLE AUDIT SECTION	
Report on Internal Control Over Financial Reporting and on	
Compliance and Other Matters Based on an Audit of Financial Statements	
Performed In Accordance With <u>Government Auditing Standards</u>	153
Report on Compliance With Requirement Applicable to	
Each Major Program and Internal Control Over	
Compliance in Accordance With OMB Circular A-133	157
Summary Schedule of Prior Year Audit Findings	159
Schedule of Findings and Questioned Costs	160
Schedule of Expenditures of Federal Awards	174
Notes to the Schedule of Expenditures of Federal Awards	176
REQUIRED DISCLOSURE	181

OFFICIAL ROSTER

OFFICIAL ROSTERS June 30, 2009

CIMARRON MUNICIPAL SCHOOL

Board of Education

Sally Torres	Board President
Mark Anderson	Board Vice President
Kathleen Derwin	Board Secretary
Annette Johnson	Board Member
Scott Shaffer	Board Member

School Officials

James Gallegos

Lita Sanchez

Superintendent

Business Manager

FINANCIAL SECTION

FISCAL YEAR 2010

JULY 1, 2009 THROUGH JUNE 30, 2010

INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT



CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

4801 N Butler, Ste. 8101 Farmington, NM 87401

keystone@keystoneacct.com

Telephone (505) 566-1900 Fax (505) 566-1911

INDEPENDENT AUDITORS' REPORT

Hector H. Balderas, State Auditor And the Board of Education of Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3

We have audited the accompanying financial statements of the governmental activities, the aggregate discretely presented component units, each major fund, and the aggregate remaining fund information, and the budgetary comparisons of the Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3, as of and for the year ended June 30, 2010, which collectively comprise Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's basic financial statements as listed in the table of contents. We also have audited the financial statements of each of Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's nonmajor governmental funds and the budgetary comparisons for the major capital project funds, debt service funds, and all nonmajor funds presented as supplementary information in the accompanying combining and individual fund financial statements as of and for the year ended June 30, 2010, as listed in the table of contents. These financial statements are the responsibility of Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's management. Our responsibility is to express opinions on these financial statements based on our audit.

We conducted our audit in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America and the standards applicable to financial audits contained in <u>Government Auditing Standards</u>, issued by the Comptroller General of the United States. Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement. An audit includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. An audit also includes assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall financial statement presentation. We believe that our audit provides a reasonable basis for our opinions.

In our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the respective financial position of the governmental activities, the aggregate discretely presented component units, each major fund, and the aggregate remaining fund information of the Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3, as of June 30, 2010, and the respective changes in financial position thereof and the respective budgetary comparisons for the General Fund for the year then ended in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America. In addition, in our opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the respective financial position of each nonmajor governmental fund of the Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3 as of June 30, 2010, and the respective budgetary comparisons for the respective changes in financial position of each nonmajor governmental fund of the Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3 as of June 30, 2010, and the respective changes in financial position thereof and the respective budgetary comparisons for the major capital projects funds, debt service fund, and all nonmajor governmental funds for the year then ended in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.



CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

4801 N Butler, Ste. 8101 Farmington, NM 87401

keystone@keystoneacct.com

Telephone (505) 566-1900 Fax (505) 566-1911

Hector H. Balderas, State Auditor And the Board of Education of **Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3**

In accordance with Government Auditing Standards, we have also issued our report dated October 22, 2010, on our consideration of the Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's internal control over financial reporting and on our tests of its compliance with certain provisions of laws, regulations, contracts, and grant agreements and other matters. The purpose of that report is to describe the scope of our testing of internal control over financial reporting and compliance and the results of that testing and not to provide an opinion on the internal control over financial reporting or on compliance. That report is an integral part of an audit performed in accordance with Government Auditing Standards and should be considered in conjunction with this report in assessing the results of our audit.

The District has not presented the Management's Discussion and Analysis that accounting principles generally accepted in the United States has determined is necessary to supplement, although not a required part of, the basic financial statements.

Our audit was conducted for the purpose of forming opinions on the basic financial statements, and the combining and individual fund financial statements. The accompanying schedule of expenditures of federal awards is presented for purposes of additional analysis as required by U.S. Office of Management and Budget Circular A-133, Audits of States, Local Governments, and Non-Profit Organizations, and is not a required part of the financial statements. The additional schedules listed as "other supplemental information" in the table of contents are presented for purposes of additional analysis and are not a required part of the financial statements. Such information has been subjected to the auditing procedures applied in the audit of the basic financial statements and, in our opinion, is fairly stated in all material respects in relation to the basic financial statements taken as a whole.

Keystone accounting, LLC

October 22, 2010

BASIC FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS

June 30, 2010

	overnmental <u>Activities</u>		eno Valley <u>gh School</u>		
ASSETS					
Cash and cash equivalents	\$ 4,840,032	\$	285,049		
Receivables:					
Delinquent property taxes receivable	1,704,638		-		
Grant	66,860		54,911		
Due from other governments	97,344		-		
Deferred bond isuance costs	2,934		-		
USDA commodities inventory	867		-		
Food inventory	2,782		-		
Non-current:					
Non-depreciable assets	1,041,046		1,955,495		
Depreciable capital assets, net	 13,038,013		662,192		
Total assets	 20,794,516		2,957,647		
LIABILITIES					
Accounts payable	8,997		124,890		
Accrued salaries	-		32,389		
Accrued interest	12,219		621		
Deferred grant revenue	46,086		-		
Loans payable	-		43,685		
Noncurrent liabilities:					
Notes payable, less current portion			124,087		
Due within one year	625,000	-			
Due in more than one year	 525,348		<u> </u>		
Total liabilities	 1,217,650		325,672		
NET ASSETS					
Invested in capital assets, net of related debt	12,919,426		2,449,915		
Restricted for:					
Inventories	3,649				
Capital projects	5,161,240		(87, 335)		
Debt service	2,000,675		-		
Special revenue funds	119,314		-		
Unrestricted	 300,922		269,395		
Total net assets	\$ 20,505,226	\$	2,631,975		

The notes to the financial statements are an integral part of this statement.

STATEMENT OF ACTIVITIES Year Ended June 30, 2010

		Program Revenues							,	(Expense) Revenue and Changes in Net Assets		
Functions/Programs Primary government:	<u>Expenses</u>	Charges for Services		Operating Grants and Contributions		-	ital Grants Contibutions	Go	Primary Governmental <u>Activities</u>		mponent <u>Units</u>	
Governmental activities:												
Instruction	\$ 3,472,920	\$	5,429	\$	606,768	\$	4,100	\$	(2,856,623)	\$	-	
Support Services - Students	684,534		13,620		119,598		808		(550,508)		-	
Support Services - Instruction	102,862		-		17,971		121		(84,770)		-	
Support Services - General Administration	279,852		-		48,894		330		(230, 628)		-	
Support Services - School Administration	310,872		-		54,314		367		(256, 191)		-	
Central Services	82,454		-		14,406		-		(68,048)		-	
Operations & Maintenance of Plant	989,288		-		172,843		-		(816, 445)		-	
Student Transportation	420,200		-		$505,\!471$		-		85,271		-	
Other Support Services	6,124		-		1,070		-		(5,054)		-	
Food Services	212,818		41,402		$156,\!664$				(14,752)		-	
Bond interest paid	 66,984		<u> </u>						(66,984)		<u> </u>	
Total governmental activities	\$ 6,628,908	\$	60,451	\$	1,697,999	\$	5,726		(4,864,732)		-	
Moreno Valley High School	\$ 1,277,761	\$	63,944	\$	778,748	\$	128,123		<u> </u>		(306,947)	

General revenues: Property Taxes: General purposes Debt service Capital projects Grants and contributions not restricted Unrestricted investment earnings Miscellaneous income

Special items	(1,001,194)	1,001,194
Total general revenues	6,846,394	1,859,966
Loss on asset disposal	(84,931)	(1,641)
Change in net assets	1,896,731	1,551,378
Net assets - beginning	17,680,135	1,080,597
Net assets - ending	\$ 19,576,866	\$ 2,631,975

148,510

1,975,169

2,054,948

3,667,555

1,406

-

-

-

-

842,575

(9, 213)

25,410

The notes to the financial statements are an integral part of this statement. $13\,$

GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS Balance Sheet

June 30, 2010

		General <u>Fund</u>	Capital provements HB-33 <u>Fund</u>	Im	Capital provements SB-9 <u>Fund</u>	Т	Education echnology ebt Service <u>Fund</u>	Gov	Other vernmental <u>Funds</u>	Go	Total vernmental <u>Funds</u>
ASSETS	•	204.000	1 240 102		2 200 004	•	500.055	۵	500 544		4 0 4 0 0 2 2
Pooled cash and investments	\$	294,906	\$ 1,248,103	\$	2,200,004	\$	508,255	\$	588,764	\$	4,840,032
Receivables:		7 957	121 745		105 000		1 260 205		100,331		1 704 620
Delinquent property taxes Grant		7,257	131,745		105,000		1,360,305		66,860		1,704,638 66.860
Due from other governments		- 5,066	- 35,674		-26,441		30,128		35		97,344
USDA commodities inventory		3,000	33,074		20,441		30,120				97,344 867
Food inventory		-	-		-		-		2,782		2,782
r oou inventory			 						2,102		2,102
Total assets	\$	307,229	\$ 1,415,522	\$	2,331,445	\$	1,898,688	\$	759,639	\$	6,712,523
LIABILITIES AND FUND BALANCE											
Liabilities:											
Accounts payable	\$	6,307	\$ -	\$	2,276	\$	-	\$	414	\$	8,997
Deferred revenue:											
Federal, state, and local grants		-	-		-		-		46,086		46,086
Delinquent property taxes		3,817	 108,605		88,025		1,341,064		100,293		1,641,804
Total liabilities		10,124	 108,605		90,301		1,341,064		146,793		1,696,887
Fund balance:											
Reserved for:											
Inventories		-	-		-		-		3,649		3,649
Capital projects funds		-	2,235,277		2,241,144		-		488,189		4,964,610
Debt service		-	-		-		557,624		1,694		559,318
Special revnue funds		-	-		-		-		119,314		119,314
Unreserved, undesignated, and reported in:											
General fund		297,105	 		-		-				297,105
Total fund balance		297,105	 2,235,277		2,241,144		557,624		612,846		5,943,996
Total liabilities and fund balance	\$	307,229	\$ 2,343,882	\$	2,331,445	\$	1,898,688	\$	759,639	\$	7,640,883

The notes to the financial statements are an integral part of this statement. $14 \ \ 14$

RECONCILIATION OF THE BALANCE SHEET - ALL GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS TO THE STATEMENT OF NET ASSETS June 30, 2010

Amounts reported for governemental activities in the statement of net assets are different because:

Fund balances - total governmental funds	\$ 5,943,996
Capital assets used in governmental activities are not financial resources and	
therefore are not reported in the funds.	
Capital assets	22,007,291
Accumulated depreciation	(7, 928, 232)
Other assets are not available to pay for current-period expenditures	
and therefore are deferred in the funds.	
Property taxes receivable	1,641,804
Long-term liablilities, including bonds payable, are not due and payable in the	
current period and therefore are not reported in the funds	
Bonds payable	(1,150,000)
Accrued interest payable	(12,219)
Bond premiums	 (348)
Net assets of governmental activities	\$ 20,505,226

The notes to the financial statements are an integral part of this statement.

GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS

Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance

Year Ended June 30, 2010

Revenues:		General <u>Fund</u>		Capital Improvements HB-33 <u>Fund</u>		Capital provements SB-9 <u>Fund</u>	Education Technology Debt Service <u>Fund</u>		Other Governmental <u>Funds</u>		Gov	Total vernmental <u>Funds</u>
Federal sources:												
Forest reserve	s	11,385	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	11.385
Federal flowthrough grants		-		-		-		-		309,314		309,314
Federal direct grants		-		-		-		-		299,205		299,205
Food and milk reimbursements		-		-		-		-		145,022		145,022
USDA Commodities		-		-		-		-		11,642		11,642
State sources:												
State equalization guarantee		3,640,134		-		-		-		-		3,640,134
Transportation		505,471		-		-		-		-		505,471
State instructional material		15,607		-		-		-		-		15,607
State grant		251,755		-		-		-		93,872		345,627
Local sources:												
Grant		-		-		-		-		56,516		56,516
District school tax levy		150,878		$1,\!110,\!411$		868,652	979	,752		857		3,110,550
Fees and activities		5,429		-		-		-		55,022		60,451
Earnings from investments		1,222		2,113		3,041		-		1,174		7,550
Miscellaneous		14,791						-		1,245		16,036
Total revenue	<u>\$</u>	4,596,672	<u>\$</u>	1,112,524	<u>\$</u>	871,693	<u>\$ 979</u>	752	<u>\$</u>	973,869	<u>\$</u>	8,534,510

(continued)

The notes to the financial statements are an integral part of this statement. $16 \ \ \, 16$

GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS

Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance

Year Ended June 30, 2010

	General Fund		Capital Improvements HB-33 Fund		Capital Improvements SB-9 <u>Fund</u>		Education Technology Debt Service Fund		Other Governmental Funds		Total Governmental Funds	
Expenditures:												
Current:												
Instruction	\$	2,832,614	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	298,871	\$	3,131,485
Support Services - Students		344,137		-		-		-		273,098		617,235
Support Services - Instruction		22,365		-		-		-		70,384		92,749
Support Services - General Administration		211,785		9,243		7,372		8,378		15,561		252,339
Support Services - School Administration		280,309		-		-		-		-		280,309
Central Services		74,348		-		-		-		-		74,348
Operations & Maintenance of Plant		544,724		-		263,377		-		83,927		892,028
Student Transportation		378,889		-		-		-		-		378,889
Other Support Services		5,522		-		-		-		-		5,522
Food Services		-		-		-		-		191,895		191,895
Capital outlay		-		344,640		466,302		-		33,846		844,788
Debt service:												
Principal retirement		-		-		-		600,000		-		600,000
Bond interest paid		-		-		-		61,625		-		61,625
Total expenditures		4,694,693		353,883		737,051		670,003		967,582		7,423,212
over expenditures		(98,021)		758,641		134,642		309,749		6,287		1,111,298
Other fianincg sources and financing uses:												
Transfers in		186,746		-		-		-		(1, 152)		185,594
Transfers out		<u> </u>				<u> </u>				(185,594)		(185,594)
Total other fianincg sources and financing uses		186,746								(186,746)		
Special items		(72,834)		(928,360)						<u> </u>		(1,001,194)
Net change in fund balance		15,891		(169,719)		134,642		309,749		(180,459)		110,104
Fund balance at beginning of the year		281,214		1,476,636		2,106,502		247,875		793,305		4,905,532
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	297,105	\$	1,306,917	\$	2,241,144	\$	557,624	\$	612,846	\$	5,015,636

The notes to the financial statements are an integral part of this statement. $17\,$

RECONCILIATION OF THE STATEMENT OF REVENUES, EXPENDITURES, AND CHANGES IN FUND BALANCES ALL GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS TO THE STATEMENT OF ACTIVITIES Year Ended June 30, 2010

Amounts reported for governemental activities in the statement of activities are different because:	
Net change in fund balance - total governmental funds	\$ 1,111,298
Govermental funds report capital outlays as expenditures. However, in the statement of activites the cost of those assets is allocated over their estimated useful lives and reported as depreciation expense. This is the amount by which capital oulays exceeded depreciation in the current year	
Capital outlay	844,788
Depreciation	(645,125)
Revenues in the statement of activities that do not provide current financial resources are not reported as revenues in the funds.	
Deferred property taxes at: June 30, 2009	(573,727)
June 30, 2009	(575,727) 1,641,804
The issuance of long-term debt (e.g., bonds) provides current financial resources to governmental funds, while the repayment of the principal of long-term debt consumes the current financial resources of governmental funds. Neither transaction, however, has any effect on net assets. Also, governmental funds report the effect of issuance costs, premiums, and similar, items when debt is first issued, whereas these amounts are deferred and amortized in the statement of activities. This amount is the net effect of these differences in the treatment of long-term debt and related items. Current year principal payments	600,000
Issuance cost amortization	(11,734)
Bond premium amortization	9,177
Some expenses reported in the statement of activities do not require the use of current financial resources and, therefore, are not reported as expenditures in the governmental funds.	
Accrued interest at:	
June 30, 2009	(12, 219)
June 30, 2010	18,594
Loss on asset disposal	(84,931)

Change in net assets of governmental activities

\$ 2,897,925

The notes to the financial statements are an integral part of this statement.

GENERAL FUND

Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis)

Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted	Amounts	Actual Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive
	Original	Final	(Budgetary Basis)	(Negative)
Revenues:	0			
Federal sources:				
Forest reserve	\$ 10,756	\$ 10,756	\$ 11,385	\$ 629
State sources:				
State equalization guarantee	3,791,342	3,630,097	3,640,134	10,037
State flowthrough grant	101,951	220,000	220,000	-
Transportation	399,576	537,259	505,471	(31,788)
State instructional material	15,608	15,387	15,607	220
State grant	17,933	17,933	17,195	(738)
Local sources:				
District school tax levy	160,979	161,026	148,191	(12, 835)
Fees and activities	-	-	129	129
Earnings from investments	4,015	4,015	1,222	(2,793)
Miscellaneous	6,000	6,000	18,521	12,521
Total revenues	<u>\$ 4,508,160</u>	<u>\$ 4,602,473</u>	<u>\$ 4,577,855</u>	<u>\$ (24,618)</u>

(continued)

The notes to the financial statements are an integral part of this statement.

GENERAL FUND

Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis)

Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted Amounts			Actual Amounts		Variance with Final Budget Positive		
		<u>Original</u> <u>Final</u>		(Budgetary Basis)		<u>(</u>]	<u>Negative)</u>	
Expenditures:								
Current:								
Instruction	\$	2,722,768	\$	2,895,022	\$	$2,\!820,\!175$	\$	74,847
Support Services - Students		337,077		345,796		344,137		1,659
Support Services - Instruction		31,615		25,836		22,365		$3,\!471$
Support Services - General Administration		203,898		225,087		$216,\!480$		8,607
Support Services - School Administration		$285,\!273$		281,620		280,309		1,311
Central Services		76,388		74,780		74,348		432
Operation & Maintenance of Plant		627,929		$554,\!115$		544,485		9,630
Student Transportation		399,576		569,037		378,889		190,148
Other Support Services		15,670		21,201		5,522		15,679
Total expenditures		4,700,194		4.992,494		4,686,710		305,784
Excess (deficiency) of revenues								
over expenditures		(192,034)		(390,021)		(108, 855)		281,166
Special item		<u> </u>		(72,834)		(72,834)		<u> </u>
Net change in fund balance		(192,034)		(462,855)		(181,689)		281,166
Beginning cash balance budgeted		192,034		462,855		-		(462,855)
Fund balance at beginning of the year		-		-		281,214		281.214
Fund balance at end of the year	\$		\$	-		99,525	\$	99,525
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:								
Change in property tax receivable						(1,682)		
Change in due from other governments						4,322		
Change in payables						4,456		
Change in due to other funds						115,282		
Change in transfers						72,834		
Change in deferred property taxes						2,368		
					\$	297,105		

The notes to the financial statements are an integral part of this statement. $\underline{20}$

AGENCY FUNDS Statement of Fiduciary Assets and Liabilities June 30, 2010

ASSETS

Pooled cash and investments	\$ 114,184
<u>LIABILITIES</u>	
Deposits held for others	\$ 114,184

The notes to the financial statements are an integral part of this statement.

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

NOTH		PAGE
I.	SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES A. Reporting Entity 1. Blended Component Units 2. Discretely Presented Component Units	24
	B. Government-Wide and Fund Financial Statements	25
	C. Measurement Focus, Basis of Accounting, and Financial Statement Presentation	25
	1. Major Funds	26
	D. Assets, Liabilities, and Net Assets or Equity	27
II.	STEWARDSHIP, COMPLIANCE, AND ACCOUNTABILITY	
	A. Budgetary Information	32
	B. Deficit Fund Equity	
	C. Funds Without Budgets	33
III.	DETAILED NOTES ON ALL FUNDS	
	A. Cash and Temporary Investments	34
	B. Receivables	35
	C. Capital Assets	37
	D. Inter-Fund Receivables and Payables	39
	E. Inter-Fund Transfers	39
	F. Inter-Governmental Transfers	39
	G. Long Term Debt	40
IV.	OTHER INFORMATION	41

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

I. SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES

A. Reporting Entity

Cimarron Municipal School District (District) is a special purpose government corporation governed by an elected five-member Board of Education. The Board of Education is the basic level of government, which has oversight responsibility and control over all activities related to the public school education in the Villages of Cimarron, New Mexico, Eagle Nest, New Mexico, Angel Fire, New Mexico, and the surrounding areas. The District is responsible for all activities related to public elementary and secondary school education within its jurisdiction. The District receives funding from local, state, and federal government sources and must comply with the requirements of these funding source entities.

The District's financial statements include all entities over which the Board of Education exercises oversight responsibility. Oversight responsibility includes such aspects as appointment of governing body members, designation of management, the ability to significantly influence operations, and accountability for fiscal matters.

As required by GAAP, these financial statements present the District (primary government) and its component units. The component units discussed below are included in the District's reporting because of the significance of their operational or financial relationships with the District in accordance with Governmental Accounting Standards Board (GASB) Statement No. 14, The Financial Reporting Entity and GASB Statement No. 39, Determining Whether Certain Organizations Are Component Units, an amendment of GASB Statement No. 14.

1. Blended Component Units

The District does not have any component units reported as blended component units.

2. Discretely Presented Component Units

The District has one component unit reported as a discretely presented component unit. Moreno Valley High School is closely related to Cimarron Municipal Schools and is the financial responsibility of Cimarron Municipal Schools. The component unit each have separately issued reports which can be obtained at:

Moreno Valley High School 56 Camino Grande P.O. Box 1037 Angel Fire, NM 87710

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

I. SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (continued)

A. Reporting Entity (continued)

The summary of significant accounting policies of the District is presented to assist in the understanding of the Association's financial statements. The financial statements and notes are the representation of Cimarron Municipal School District's management who is responsible for their integrity and objectivity. The financial statements of the District conform to Generally Accepted Accounting Principles (GAAP) as applied to governmental units. The Governmental Accounting Standards Board (GASB) is the accepted standard-setting body for establishing governmental accounting and financial reporting principles. The more significant of the government's accounting policies are described below.

B. Government-Wide and Fund Financial Statements

The government-wide financial statements (i.e., the statement of net assets and the statement of changes in net assets) report information on all of the non-fiduciary activities of the school district. For the most part, the effect of interfund activity has been removed from these statements.

The statement of activities demonstrates the degree to which the direct expenses of a given function or segment are offset by program revenues. *Direct expenses* are those that are clearly identifiable with a specific function or segment. *Program revenues* include 1) charges to customers or applicants who purchase, use, or directly benefit from goods, services, or privileges provided by a given function or segment and 2) grants and contributions that are restricted to meeting the operational or capital requirements of a particular function or segment. Taxes and other items not properly included among program revenues are reported instead as *general revenues*.

Separate financial statements are provided for governmental funds. Major individual governmental funds are reported as separate columns in the fund financial statements.

C. Measurement Focus, Basis of Accounting, and Financial Statement Presentation

The government-wide financial statements are reported using the economic resources measurement focus and the accrual basis of accounting. Revenues are recorded when earned and expenses are recorded when a liability is incurred, regardless of the timing of related cash flows. Property taxes are recognized as revenues, net of estimated refunds and estimated uncollectable amounts, in the year for which they are levied. Grants and similar items are recognized as revenue as soon as all eligibility requirements imposed by the provider have been met.

Governmental fund financial statements are reported using the current financial resources measurement focus and the modified accrual basis of accounting. Revenues are recognized as soon as they are both measurable and available. Revenues are considered to be available when they are collectible within the current period or soon enough thereafter to pay liabilities of the current period. For this purpose, the government considers revenues to be available if they are collected within 60 days of the end of the current fiscal period. Expenditures generally are recorded when a liability is incurred, as under accrual accounting. However, debt service expenditures, as well as expenditures related to compensated absences and claims and judgments, are recorded only when payment is due.

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

I. SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (continued)

C. Measurement Focus, Basis of Accounting, and Financial Statement Presentation (continued)

Property taxes and interest associated with the current fiscal period are all considered to be susceptible to accrual and so have been recognized as revenues of the current fiscal period. All other revenue items are considered to be measurable and available only when cash is received by the government.

The government reports the following major governmental funds:

- General Fund The government's primary operating fund. It accounts for all financial resources of the general government, except those required to be accounted for in another fund.
- Capital Improvements HB-33 Capital Assets Fund This fund provides financing for the purchase of equipment and capital improvements to School District property. Funding is received from a 5 mill property tax levy and interest earned on investments, under House Bill 33.
- Capital Improvements SB-9 Capital Assets Fund This fund provides financing for the purchase of equipment and capital improvements to School District property. Funding is received from a 2 mill property tax levy and interest earned on investments, under New Mexico Senate Bill 9.
- Education Technology Bonds Debt Service Fund Used to account for the accumulation of resources for and the payment of, general long-term debt principal, interest, and related costs associated with the Education Technology bond issues.

Additionally, the government reports the following fund types:

- Special Revenue Funds Special Revenue Funds are used to account for the proceeds of specific revenue sources which are legally restricted to expenditures for specified purposes.
- Capital Projects Funds Capital Projects Funds are used to account for financial resources to be used for the acquisition or construction of major capital facilities.
- Debt Service Funds Debt Service Funds are used to account for the accumulation of resources for, and the payment of, general long-term debt principal, interest, and related costs.
- Fiduciary Funds Fiduciary Funds are agency funds used to account for financial resources used by the student activity groups for which the District has stewardship

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

I. SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (continued)

C. Measurement Focus, Basis of Accounting, and Financial Statement Presentation (continued)

Similar to private-sector standards of accounting and financial reporting issued prior to November 30, 1989, generally are followed in the government-wide financial statements to the extent that those standards do not conflict with or contradict guidance of the Governmental Accounting Standards Board. The government has elected not to follow subsequent private-sector guidance.

Amounts reported as program revenues include 1) charges to customers or applicants for goods, services, or privileges provided, 2) operating grants and contributions, and 3) capital grants and contributions. Internally dedicated resources are reported as general revenues rather than as program revenues. Likewise, general revenues include all taxes.

When both restricted and unrestricted resources are available for use, it is the government's policy to use restricted resources first, then unrestricted resources as they are needed.

D. Assets, Liabilities, and Net Assets or Equity

1. Deposits and investments

The government's cash and cash equivalents are considered to be cash on hand, demand deposits, and short-term investments with original maturities of three months or less from the date of acquisition.

State statutes authorize the investment of the District's funds in a wide variety of instruments including certificates of deposit and other similar obligations, state investment pool, and money market accounts. The District is also allowed to invest in United States Government obligations. All funds for the District must follow the above investment policies.

Deposits of funds may be made in interest or non-interest bearing checking accounts in one or more banks or savings and loan associations within the geographical boundaries of the school district. Deposits may be made to the extent that they are insured by an agency of the United States or by collateral deposited as security or by bond given by the financial institution.

The rate of interest in non-demand interest-bearing accounts shall be set by the State Board of Finance, but in no case shall the rate of interest be less than one hundred present of the asked price on United States treasury bills of the same maturity on the day of deposit.

Excess of funds may be temporarily invested in securities which are issued by the State or by the United States government, or by their departments or agencies, and which are either direct obligations of the State or the United States or are backed by the full faith and credit of those governments.

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

I. SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (continued)

D. Assets, Liabilities, and Net Assets or Equity (continued)

2. Receivables and payables

Activity between funds that are representative of lending/borrowing arrangements outstanding at the end of the fiscal year are referred to as either "due to/from other funds" (i.e., the current portion of interfund loans) or "advances to/from other funds" (i.e., the non-current portion of interfund loans). All other outstanding balances between funds are reported as "due to/from other funds."

The School District's property taxes are levied each year on the assessed valuation of property located in the School District as of the preceding January 1st. Mill levy rates are set by the State of New Mexico each year for the General Fund, HB - 33 Capital Improvements Fund, SB - 9 Capital Improvements Fund, and Debt Service Fund. Taxes are payable in two equal installments on November 10th and April 10th following the levy and become delinquent after 30 days.

Under GASB Statement 33, property taxes are impressed non-exchange revenue. Assets from impressed non-exchange transactions are reported when the School District has an enforceable legal claim to the asset. The enforceable legal claim date for property taxes is the assessment date. Taxes are payable in two equal installments on November 10 and April 10th following the levy and become delinquent after 30 days. Therefore, the School District has recorded a delinquent tax receivable and revenue for taxes received within the sixty days following yearend. A receivable and deferred revenue have been recorded for uncollected delinquent taxes. On the government-wide financial statements, the district has recorded delinquent property taxes receivable and revenue for taxes assessed as of year-end that have not be collected, as prescribed in GASB 34. An allowance for refunds and uncollectibles has not been recorded.

3. Inventories

USDA Commodity and food inventories are recorded at estimated costs. Inventories of governmental funds are recorded as expenditures when consumed rather than when purchased.

4. Capital assets

Capital assets, which include property, plant, and equipment (software), are reported in the applicable governmental-wide financial statements. Beginning July 1, 2005, the threshold for defining Capital assets by the government was raised from \$1,000 to assets with an initial, individual cost of more than \$5,000 (amount not rounded) and an estimated useful life in excess of two years. Such assets are recorded at historical cost or estimated historical cost if purchased or constructed. Donated capital assets are recorded at estimated fair market value at the date of donation.

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

I. SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (continued)

D. Assets, Liabilities, and Net Assets or Equity (continued)

The costs of normal maintenance and repairs that do not add to the value of the asset or materially extend assets lives are not capitalized. The costs of library books are not depreciated unless the individual cost is in excess of \$5,000. Software costs have been included with the cost of computer equipment and are capitalized with that equipment. The District does not develop software for internal use or any other use.

Major outlays for capital assets and improvements are capitalized as projects are constructed. Interest on construction projects has not been capitalized.

Property, plant, and equipment of the primary government are depreciated using the straight line method over the following estimated useful lives:

Assets	Years
Buildings	25-50
Building improvements	7-20
Vehicles	5
Office equipment	5
Computer equipment	5

5. Compensated absences

Accrued and unused annual leave is not paid at the termination of an employee's contract. Accrued sick and unused sick leave is paid to employees who terminate their employment and where employed prior to 1999. The number of employees that are eligible for this payout is minimal and the accrual was not reported in these financial statements.

6. Long-term obligations

In the government-wide financial statements, long-term debt and other long-term obligations are reported as liabilities in the applicable governmental activities, statement of net assets. Bond premiums and discounts, as well as issuance costs, are deferred and amortized over the life of the bonds using the effective interest method. Bonds payable are reported net of the applicable bond premium or discounts. Bond issuance costs are reported as deferred charges and amortized over the term of the related debt.

In the fund financial statements, governmental fund types recognize bond premiums and discounts, as well as bond issuance costs, during the current period. The face amount of debt issued is reported as other financing sources. Premiums received on debt issuances are reported as other financing uses. Issuance costs, whether or not withheld from the actual debt proceeds received, are reported as capital projects expenditures.

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

I. SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (continued)

D. Assets, Liabilities, and Net Assets or Equity (continued)

7. Fund balance

In the fund financial statements, governmental funds report reservations of fund balance for amounts that are not available for appropriation or are legally restricted by outside parties for use for a specific purpose. Designations of fund balance represent tentative management plans that are subject to change.

8. Net assets

Net assets are presented on the statement of net assets and may be presented in any of three components.

a. Invested in capital assets, net of related debt

This component of net assets consists of capital assets, including restricted capital assets, net of accumulated depreciation and reduced by the outstanding balances of any bonds, mortgages, notes, or other borrowings that are attributable to the acquisition, construction, or improvement of those assets. The portion of the debt attributable to the unspent proceeds is not be included in the calculation of invested in capital assets, net of related debt. That portion of the debt is included in restricted for capital projects.

b. Restricted net assets

Net assets are reported as being restricted when the restriction is either externally imposed by creditors, grantors, contributors, or laws or regulations of other governments or imposed by law through constitutional provisions or enabling legislation. Enabling legislation authorizes the government to assess, levy, charge, or otherwise mandate payment of resources (from external resource providers) and includes a legally enforceable requirement that those resources be used only for the specific purposes stipulated in the legislation.

c. Unrestricted net assets

Unrestricted net assets consist of net assets that do not meet the definition of "invested in capital assets, net of related debt" or "restricted."

In the governmental environment, net assets often are designated to indicate that management does not consider them to be available for general operations. In contrast to restricted net assets, these types of constraints on resources are internal and management can remove or modify them. However, enabling legislation established by the reporting government should not be construed as an internal constraint.

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

I. SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES (continued)

D. Assets, Liabilities, and Net Assets or Equity (continued)

9. Indirect Costs

The School District's General Fund receives indirect cost reimbursements from the various federal programs it administers. These reimbursements are for expenses incurred in performing administrative functions on behalf of the Special Revenue Funds. They are shown as expenditures in the Special Revenue Funds, and as other special federal revenue in the General Fund.

10. Estimates

The preparation of financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect certain reported amounts and disclosures. Accordingly, actual results could differ from those estimates.

11. Revenues

State Equalization Guarantee: School districts in the State of New Mexico receive a 'state equalization guarantee distribution' which is defined as "that amount of money distributed to each school district to insure that the school district's operating revenue, including its local and federal revenues as defined (in Chapter 22, Section 825, NMSA 1978) is at least equal to the school district's program cost".

A school district's program costs are determined through the use of various formulas using 'program units' which take into consideration 1) early childhood education; 2) basic education; 3) special education; 4) bilingual-multicultural education, 5) size, etc. Payment is made from the public school fund under the authority of the Director of Public School Finance. The District received \$3,640,134 in state equalization guarantee distributions during the year ended June 30, 2010.

Transportation Distribution: School districts in the State of New Mexico received student transportation distributions. The transportation distribution is allocated to each school district in accordance with formulas developed by the State Transportation Director and the Director of Public School Finance. The funds shall be used only for the purpose of making payments to each school district for the to-and-from school transportation costs of students in grades K through twelve attending public school within the school district. The District received \$505,471 in transportation distributions during the year ended June 30, 2010.

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

II. STEWARDSHIP, COMPLIANCE, AND ACCOUNTABILITY

A. Budgetary Information

Budgets for the General, Special Revenue, Capital Projects, and Debt Service Funds are prepared by management and are approved by the local Board of Education and the Public School Budget and Planning Unit of the Department of Education. Auxiliary student activity accounts are not budgeted.

These budgets are prepared on the Non-GAAP cash basis, excluding encumbrances, and secure appropriation of funds for only one year. Carryover funds must be re-appropriated in the budget of the subsequent fiscal year. The budget process in the State of New Mexico requires that the beginning cash balance be appropriated in the budget of the subsequent fiscal year. Such appropriated balance is legally restricted and is therefore presented as a reserved portion of fund balance.

Actual expenditures may not exceed the budget on a line item basis, i.e., each budgeted expenditure must be within budgeted amounts. Budgets may be amended in two ways. If a budget transfer is necessary within a major category called a 'series', this may be accomplished with only local Board of Education approval. If a transfer between 'series' or a budget increase is required, approval must also be obtained from Public School Finance Division.

The budgetary information presented in these financial statements has been amended in accordance with the above procedures.

The School District follows these procedures in establishing the budgetary data reflected in the financial statements:

- 1. In April or May, the superintendent submits to the Board of Education a proposed operating budget of the fiscal year commencing the following July. The operating budget includes proposed expenditures and the means of financing them, and has approval by the Department of Education.
- 2. In May or June, the budget is approved by the Board of Education.
- 3. The school board meeting, while not intended for the general public, is open for the general public unless a closed meeting has been called for.
- 4. The superintendent is authorized to transfer budgeted amounts between departments within any fund; however, any revisions that alter the total expenditures of any fund must be approved by the school board and the State of New Mexico Department of Education.
- 5. Formal budgetary integration is employed as a management control device during the year for the General Fund, Special Revenue Funds, Debt Service Funds and Capital Projects Funds.

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

II. STEWARDSHIP, COMPLIANCE, AND ACCOUNTABILITY (continued)

A. Budgetary Information (continued)

6. Budgets for the General, Special Revenue, Capital Projects, and Debt Service Funds are adopted on a basis not consistent with generally accepted accounting principles (GAAP). Encumbrances are treated the same way for GAAP purposes and for Budget purposes.

The Board of Education may approve amendments to the appropriated budget, which are required when a change is made affecting budgeted ending fund balance. The appropriated budget for the year ended June 30, 2010 was properly amended by the Board through the year. New Mexico state law prohibits a Governmental Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3 to exceed an individual line item. These amendments resulted in the following changes:

	<u>Original Budget</u>		<u>Fi</u>	<u>nal Budget</u>
General Fund	\$	4,700,194	\$	$4,\!992,\!494$
Special Revenue Fund		654,770		851,419
Debt Service Fund		$1,\!191,\!777$		$2,\!135,\!908$
Capital Projects Fund		5,423,245		670,015
Totals	\$	11,969,986	\$	8,649,836

B. Deficit Fund Equity

There were not any deficit fund balances as of June 30, 2010.

C. Funds Without Budgets

The following funds did not have a budget for the year ended June 30, 2010:

Discretionary IDEA-B Special Revenue Fund Title II Math/Science Special Revenue Fund

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

III. DETAILED NOTES ON ALL FUNDS

A. Cash and Temporary Investments

At June 30, 2010, the carrying amount of the District's deposits was \$4,954,216 and the bank balance was \$5,433,747 with the difference being reconciling items as reported on page 147 of this report. Of this balance \$250,000 was covered by federal depository insurance and \$2,887,584 was covered by collateral held in joint safekeeping by a third party. The remaining \$295,710 was not covered by pledged collateral and is comprised of amounts in excess of those required to be collateralized under State law.

Custodial Credit Risk

Custodial credit risk is the risk that in the event of a bank failure, the District's deposits may not be returned to it. NM State Statutes require collateral pledged for deposits in excess of the federal deposit insurance to be delivered, or a joint safekeeping receipt be issued, to the District for at least one half of the amount on deposit with the institution. The statement listed below will meet the State of New Mexico Office of the State Auditor's requirement in reporting the uninsured portion of the deposits.

Uninsured and uncollateralized Uninsured and collateral held by	\$ 2,296,163
pledging bank's trust dept	
not in the city's name	 2,887,584
Total uninsured	5,183,747
Insured (FDIC)	250,000
Total deposits	\$ 5,433,747
State of New Mexico collateral requirement:	
50% of uninsured public fund bank deposits	\$ 2,591,874
Pledged security	 2,887,584
Over collateralization	\$ 295,710

The collateral pledged is listed on Page 146 of this report. The types of collateral allowed are limited to direct obligations of the United States Government and all bonds issued by any agency, district or political subdivision of the State of New Mexico.

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

III. DETAILED NOTES ON ALL FUNDS (continued)

A. Cash and Temporary Investments (continued)

According to the Federal Deposit Insurance Authority, public unit deposits are funds owned by the schools. Time deposits, savings deposits and interest bearing "Now" accounts of a public unit in an institution in the same state will be insured up to \$250,000 in aggregate and separate from the \$250,000 coverage for public unit demand deposits at the same institution.

B. Receivables

Receivables as of year-end for the government's individual major funds and non-major funds in the aggregate, including the following:

	G	eneral	In	Capital nprovements <u>HB-33</u>	Im	Capital provements <u>SB-9</u>	Т	Education echnology ebt Service	Go	Other overnmental <u>Funds</u>
Receivables:										
Delinquent property taxes	\$	7,257	\$	131,745	\$	105,000	\$	1,360,305	\$	100,331
Grant		-		-		-		-		66,493
Due from other:										
Governments		5,066		35,674		26,441		30,128		35
Total	\$	12,323	\$	167,419	\$	131,441	\$	1,390,433	\$	166,859

An allowance for doubtful accounts has not been established. All receivables are expected to be collectible.

Governmental funds reported deferred revenue in connection with receivables for revenues that are not considered to be available to liquidate liabilities of the current period. Governmental funds also defer revenue recognition in connection with resources that have been received, but not yet earned. At the end of the current fiscal year, the various components of deferred revenue and unearned revenue reported in the governmental funds were as follows:

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

III. DETAILED NOTES ON ALL FUNDS (continued)

B. Receivables (continued)

	<u>Unavailable</u>	<u>Unearned</u>
Grant drawdowns prior to meeting all eligibility requirements		
Other Governmental Funds	\$-	\$ 46,086
Delinquent property taxes		
General Fund	3,817	-
Capital Improvements HB-33	108,605	-
Capital Improvements SB-9	88,025	-
Education Technology Debt Service	1,341,064	-
Other Governmental Funds	100,293	
Total deferred/unearned revenue for governmental funds	\$ 1,641,804	\$ 46,086

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

III. DETAILED NOTES ON ALL FUNDS (continued)

C. Capital Assets

Capital asset activity for the year ended June 30, 2010 was as follows:

	Beginning <u>Balance</u>		Increases		Decreases		<u>Adjustments</u>		Ending <u>Balance</u>	
Governmental activities:		Datance	<u>increases</u>		1	Jecreases	At	<u>ijustments</u>		Datance
Capital assets, not being depreciated:										
Land	\$	1,041,046	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	1,041,046
Construction in progress		100,188		-		-		(100, 188)		-
Total capital assets, not being depreciated	\$	1,141,234	\$	-	\$	-	\$	(100,188)	\$	1,041,046
Capital assets, being depreciated:										
Land improvements	\$	160,557	\$	2,740	\$	-	\$	27,510	\$	190,807
Buildings and improvements		16,953,529		4,975		-		(77, 515)		16,880,989
Furniture, fixtures, and equipment		3,074,537		837,073		(167, 354)		150, 193		3,894,449
Total capital assets being depreciated		20,188,623		844,788		(167,354)		100,188		20,966,245
Less accumulated depreciation for:										
Land improvements		(42,750)		(10,906)		-		-		(53, 656)
Buildings and improvements		(5, 625, 281)		(392,996)		-		-		(6,018,277)
Furniture, fixtures, and equipment		(1,697,499)		(241, 223)		82,423		-		(1,856,299)
Total accumulated depreciation		(7,365,530)		(645,125)		82,423		-		(7, 928, 232)
Total capital assets being depreciated, net	\$	12,823,093	\$	199,663	\$	(84,931)	\$	100,188	\$	13,038,013

The District contributed \$928,360 toward the construction of a new building for Moreno Valley High School during the year. The District also purchased two suburbans for Moreno Valley High School for \$72,834. The total amount transferred to the charter school was \$1,001,194.

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

III. DETAILED NOTES ON ALL FUNDS (continued)

C. Capital Assets (continued)

Depreciation has been allocated to the functions by the following amounts:

Depreciation Allocation to Functions	
Instruction	\$ 341,435
Support Services - Students	67,299
Support Services - Instruction	10,113
Support Services - General Administration	27,513
Support Services - School Administration	30,563
Central Services	8,106
Operations & Maintenance of Plant	97,260
Student Transportation	41,311
Other Support Services	602
Food Services	 20,923
Total Depreciation Expense	\$ 645,125

Construction commitments

The Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3 has not received any funds from the State of New Mexico Public School Facilities Authority for the year ended June 30, 2010.

The District is involved in several long-term construction projects as part of their master plan for upgrading the district buildings. The amount of \$4,036,250 in the capital projects fund designated for subsequent years expenditures are committed for funding these projects. Interest on construction projects is not capitalized.

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

III. DETAILED NOTES ON ALL FUNDS (continued)

D. Inter-Fund Receivables and Payables

<u>Cimarron Municipal Schools:</u> There were not any inter-fund loans as of June 30, 2010.

E. Inter-Fund Transfers

There was one inter fund transfer in Cimarron Municipal School District made during the year ended June 30, 2010 to cover expenses.

]	<u>From</u>	To
Ed Tech Equipment Act	\$	1,152	\$ -
Other governmental funds:			
Technology for Education		-	 1,152
Total	\$	1,152	\$ 1,152

F. Special Item

Cimarron Municipal School District provided revenue during the year ended June 30, 2010 for the construction for Moreno Valley High School and the purchase of two suburbans for the charter school. These purchases were shown as a special item in the financial statements.

	From School	To Charter
	District	School
General Fund	\$ 72,834	\$-
Capital Improvements HB-33	928,360	-
Moreno Valley High School	-	1,001,194
Total	\$ 1,001,194	\$ 1,001,194

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

G. Long-Term Debt

The details of the bonds and notes as of June 30, 2010 are as follows:

Cimarron	Municip	oal Schools

	-	Original			Balance	Ame	ount Due
<u>General</u>	<u>Obligations Bonds</u>	<u>Amount</u>	Interest Rates	Ju	<u>ne 30, 2010</u>	<u>Withi</u>	<u>n One Year</u>
Series	2006	\$ 1,750,000	4.25%	\$	$1,\!150,\!000$	\$	625,000

General Obligation Bonds – The District issues general obligation bonds to provide funds for the acquisition and construction of major capital facilities. Bonds are direct obligations and pledge the full faith and credit of the District. The bonds will be paid from taxes levied against property owners living within the School District boundaries

Balances shown for bonds and notes do not include unamortized premiums or deferred amounts on refinancing.

Annual debt service requirements to maturity for general obligation bonds are as follows:

General Obligation Bonds									
Year Ending						Total			
<u>June 30,</u>	<u>P</u>	<u>Principal</u>		<u>nterest</u>	<u>Requirements</u>				
2011	\$	625,000	\$	35,924	\$	660,924			
2012		525,000		11,156		536,156			
Total	\$	1,150,000	\$	54,455	\$	1,204,455			

Changes in long term debt – During the year ended June 30, 2010 the following changes occurred in liabilities:

	Prior					Current	A	nount Due
	<u>Balance</u>	Additio	ons	Re	<u>etirements</u>	Balance_	Wit	<u>hin One Year</u>
Bonds payable	\$ 1,750,000	\$	-	\$	(600,000)	\$ 1,150,000	\$	625,000

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

III. DETAILED NOTES ON ALL FUNDS (continued)

F. Long-Term Debt (continued)

	<u>Ju</u>	Balance me 30, 2010
Bonds payable	\$	1,150,000
Current maturities		(625,000)
Unamortized:		
Bond premiums		348
Total non-current liabilities	\$	525,348

The liability of compensated absences is liquidated with resources from the general fund and several special revenue funds. The liquidation of bonds payable is done with resources from the debt service fund.

IV. OTHER INFORMATION

A. Risk Management

The District is exposed to various risks of loss related to torts; theft of, damage to and destruction of assets; errors and omissions; injury to employees; and natural disasters. The New Mexico Public Schools Insurance Authority (NMSIA) was formed on April 5, 1985 under the New Mexico Public Schools Insurance Authority Act, Chapter 22, Section 2 of the New Mexico Statutes Annotated (NMSA 1978), as amended, as an insurance fund to provide health, disability and life insurance coverage (benefits coverage), and property, casualty and workers' compensation insurance coverage (risk coverage) to participating public schools, school board members, public school employees, and retirees within the State of New Mexico. The District is one of 91 members that participate in NMPSIA. Participation in NMPSIA is mandatory for all K-12 public schools except those with enrollment exceeding 60,000 students. Participation is voluntary for other public education institutions. The District pays an annual premium to the pool for its general insurance coverage. The agreement for formation of NMPSIA provides that the pool will be self-sustaining through member premiums. NMPSIA establishes self insured retentions by line of coverage and procures insurance or reinsurance, where indicated, in excess of the self insured retention on a per occurrence basis. NMPSIA will publish its own financial report for the year ended June 30, 2010.

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

IV. OTHER INFORMATION (continued)

B. Contingent Liabilities

Amounts received or receivable from grant agencies are subject to audit and adjustment by grantor agencies, principally the federal government. Any disallowed claims, including amounts already collected, may constitute a liability of the applicable funds. The amount, if any, of expenditures that may be disallowed by the grantor cannot be determined at this time, although the government expects such amounts, if any, to be immaterial.

The government is a defendant in various lawsuits. Although the outcome of these lawsuits is not presently determinable, in the opinion of the government's counsel the resolution of these matters will not have a material adverse effect on the financial condition of the government.

C. Employee Retirement Plan

Plan Description - Substantially all of Cimarron Municipal School District's full-time employees participate in a public employee retirement system authorized under the Educational Retirement Act (Chapter 22, Article 11, NMSA 1978). The Educational Retirement Board (ERB) is the administrator of the plan, which is a cost-sharing multiple-employer defined benefit retirement plan. The plan provides for retirement benefits, disability benefits, survivor benefits and cost-of-living adjustments to plan members (certified teachers, and other employees of State public school districts, colleges and universities) and beneficiaries. ERB issues a separate, publicly available financial report that includes the financial statements and required supplementary information for the plan. That report may be obtained by writing to:

ERB P.O. Box 26129 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87502-6129 www.nmerb.org

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

IV. OTHER INFORMATION (continued)

C. Employee Retirement Plan (continued)

Funding Policy - Plan members are required to contribute 7.9% of their gross salary. Cimarron Municipal School District is required to contribute 12.40% of the gross covered salary. Effective July 1, 2008, plan members are required to contribute 7.9% of their gross salary. The employer contribution will increase .75% each year until July 1, 2011 when the employer contribution will be 13.9%. The contribution requirements of plan members and Cimarron Municipal School District are established in Chapter 22, Article 11, NMSA 1978. The requirements may be amended by acts of legislature. Cimarron Municipal School District's contributions to the ERB for the years ended June 30, 2010, 2009, and 2008 were \$386,784, \$365,083, and \$348,374 respectively, equal to the amount of the required contribution for the year. The contribution rates will increase each year as follows:

	Employer	Employee
<u>Fiscal Year</u>	Contribution	Contribution
2010-2011	13.150%	7.900%
2011-2012	13.900%	7.900%

D. Post-Employment Benefits - State Retiree Health Care Plan

Plan Description – Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3 contributes to the New Mexico Retiree Health Care Fund, a cost-sharing multiple-employer defined benefit postemployment healthcare plan administered by the New Mexico Retiree Health Care Authority (RHCA). The RHCA provides health care insurance and prescription drug benefits to retired employees of participating New Mexico government agencies, their spouses, dependents, and surviving spouses and dependents. The RHCA Board was established by the Retiree Health Care Act (Chapter 10, Article 7C, NMSA 1978). The Board is responsible for establishing and amending benefit provisions of the healthcare plan and is also authorized to designate optional and/or voluntary benefits like dental, vision, supplemental life insurance, and long-term care policies.

Eligible retirees are:

- retirees who make contributions to the fund for at least five years prior to retirement and whose eligible employer during that period of time made contributions as a participant in the RHCA plan on the person's behalf unless that person retires before the employer's RHCA effective date, in which the event the time period required for employee and employer contributions shall become the period of time between the employer's effective date and the date of retirement;
- 2) retirees defined by the Act who retired prior to July 1, 1990;
- 3) former legislators who served at least two years; and
- 4) former governing authority members who served at least four years.

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

IV. OTHER INFORMATION (continued)

D. Post-Retirement Health Care Benefits (continued)

The RHCA issues a publicly available stand-alone financial report that includes financial statements and required supplementary information for the postemployment healthcare plan. That report and further information can be obtained by writing to:

Retiree Health Care Authority 4308 Carlisle NE, Suite 104 Albuquerque, NM 87107

Funding Policy – The Retiree Health Care Act (Section 10-7C-13 NMSA 1978) authorizes the RHCA Board to establish the monthly premium contributions that retirees are required to pay for healthcare benefits. Each participating retiree pays a monthly premium according to a service based subsidy rate schedule for the medical plus basic life plan plus an additional participation fee of five dollars if the eligible participant retired prior to the employer's RHCA effective date or is a former legislator or former governing authority member. Former legislators and governing authority members are required to pay 100% of the insurance premium to cover their claims and the administrative expenses of the plan. The monthly premium rate schedule can be obtained from the RHCA or viewed on their website at www.nmrhca.state.nm.us.

The Retiree Health Care Act (Section 10-7C-15 NMSA 1978) is the statutory authority that establishes the required contributions of participating employers and their employees. The statute requires each participating employer to contribute 1.3% of each participating employee's annual salary; each participating employee is required to contribute .65% of their salary. Employers joining the program after January 1, 1998 are also required to make a surplus-amount contribution to the RHCA based on one of two formulas at agreed-upon intervals.

The RHCA plan is financed on a pay-as-you-go basis. The employer, employee and retiree contributions are required to be remitted to the RHCA on a monthly basis. The statutory requirements for the contributions can be changed by the New Mexico State Legislature.

Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's contributions to the RHCA for the years ended June 30, 2010, 2009, and 2008 were \$40,321, \$41,109, and \$41,593, respectively, which equal the required contributions for each year.

Notes to the Financial Statements June 30, 2010

IV. OTHER INFORMATION (continued)

E. Joint Powers Agreement

Participants:	Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3 Village of Cimarron
Operation Responsibility:	Both parties.
Description:	For the purposes of constructing, maintaining, and operating a heliport for the public in Cimarron. Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3 is responsible for providing electricity, maintaining lighting, and mowing the grass. The Village of Cimarron will be the fiscal agent of the facility and will construct the facility and maintain the surrounding roads.
Period:	January 1, 2009 through December 31, 2039
Project Cost:	Cimarron Municipal Schools agrees to provide location and pay for electricity and maintenance of the grounds.
Association Contributions:	Annually: Undetermined.
Audit Responsibility:	Village of Cimarron
Reporting Responsibility:	Revenues are collected and recorded by the Village and are shared and recorded by both parties. Expenses are incurred and recorded by both parties.

THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK

GENERAL FUNDS June 30, 2010

OPERATING FUND

The government's primary fund. It accounts for all financial resources of the general government, except those required to be accounted for in another fund.

TRANSPORTATION FUND

Accounts for all the Transportation funds received through the state that are used in the maintaining and operating vehicles used to transport students.

INSTRUCTIONAL MATERIALS FUND

Accounts for all the Instructional Materials funds received through the state for the purpose of acquiring study materials for the students.

GENERAL FUND Combining Balance Sheet June 30, 2010

ASSETS	Operational <u>Fund</u>		Transportation <u>Fund</u>		tructional Iaterials <u>Fund</u>	Total General <u>Funds</u>		
Pooled cash and investments Receivables:	\$	84,521	\$	190,138	\$ 20,247	\$	294,906	
Delinquent property taxes		7,257		-	-		7,257	
Due from other governments		5,066		<u> </u>	 <u> </u>		5,066	
Total assets	\$	96,844	\$	190,138	\$ 20,247	\$	307,229	
LIABILITIES AND FUND BALANCE								
Liabilities:								
Accounts payable	\$	6,307	\$	-	\$ -	\$	6,307	
Deferred revenue:								
Delinquent property taxes		3,817			 		3,817	
Total liabilities		10,124		-	-		10,124	
Fund balance:								
Unreserved, undesignated, and reported in: General fund		86,720		190,138	 20,247		297,105	
Total liabilities and fund balance	\$	96,844	\$	190,138	\$ 20,247	\$	307,229	

GENERAL FUND

Combining Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Operational <u>Fund</u>		Transportation <u>Fund</u>		М	ructional aterials Fun <u>d</u>	To	tal General <u>Fund</u>	
Revenues:									
Federal sources:									
Forest reserve	\$	11,385	\$	-	\$	-	\$	11,385	
State sources:									
State equalization guarantee		3,640,134		-		-		3,640,134	
Transportation		-		$505,\!471$		-		505,471	
State instructional material		-		-		15,607	15,607		
State grant		251,755		-		-		251,755	
Local sources:									
District school tax levy		150,878		-		-		150,878	
Fees and activities		5,429		-		-		$5,\!429$	
Earnings from investments		1,222		-		-		1,222	
Miscellaneous		14,791						14,791	
Total revenue	\$	4,075,594	\$	505,471	\$	15,607	<u>\$</u>	4,596,672	

GENERAL FUND

Combining Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Operational <u>Fund</u>		Transportation <u>Fund</u>			structional Materials <u>Fund</u>	Total General <u>Fund</u>		
Expenditures:									
Current:									
Instruction	\$	2,788,137	\$	-	\$	44,477	\$	2,832,614	
Support Services - Students		344,137		-		-		344,137	
Support Services - Instruction		21,507		-		858		22,365	
Support Services - General Administration		211,785		-		-		211,785	
Support Services - School Administration		280,309		-		-		280,309	
Central Services		74,348		-		-		74,348	
Operations & Maintenance of Plant		544,724		-		-		544,724	
Student Transportation		-		378,889		-		378,889	
Other Support Services		5,522		-		<u> </u>		5,522	
Total expenditures		4,270,469		378,889		45,335		4,694,693	
Excess (deficiency) of revenues									
over expenditures		(194,875)		126,582		(29,728)		(98,021)	
Other fianincg sources and financing uses:									
Transfers in		186,746		-		-		186,746	
Special item		(72,834)		<u> </u>				(72,834)	
Total other fianincg sources and financing uses		113,912				<u> </u>		113,912	
Net change in fund balance		(80,963)		126,582		(29,728)		15,891	
Fund balance at beginning of the year		167,683		63,556		49,975		281,214	
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	86,720	\$	190,138	\$	20,247	\$	297,105	

OPERATIONAL FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

							Fin	iance with al Budget
		Budgeted	Amo			al Amounts		Positive
P	9	<u>Original</u>		<u>Final</u>	(Budg	<u>getary Basis)</u>	<u>(1</u>	<u>legative)</u>
Revenues: Federal sources:								
Forest reserve	\$	10,756	\$	10,756	\$	11,385	\$	629
r ofest feserve	Φ	10,750	Φ	10,750	Φ	11,305	Φ	029
State sources:								
State equalization guarantee		3,791,342		3,630,097		3,640,134		10,037
State flowthrough grant		100,000		220,000		220,000		-
State grant		17,933		17,933		17,195		(738)
Local sources:						- /		
District school tax levy		160,979		161,026		148,191		(12,835)
Fees and activities		-		-		129		129
Earnings from investments Miscellaneous		4,015		4,015		1,222		(2,793)
Miscenaneous		6,000		6,000		18,521		12,521
Total revenues		4,091,025		4,049,827		4,056,777		6,950
Expenditures: Current:								
Instruction		2,707,160		2,831,660		2,773,377		58,283
Support Services - Students		337,077		2,031,000 345,796		344,137		1,659
Support Services - Instruction		29,664		21,514		21,507		1,057
Support Services - General Administration		203,898		225,087		216,480		8,607
Support Services - School Administration		285,273		281,620		280,309		1.311
Central Services		76,388		74,780		74,348		432
Operation & Maintenance of Plant		627,929		554,115		544,485		9,630
Other Support Services		15,670		21,201		5,522		15,679
Total expenditures		4,283,059		4,355,773		4,260,165		95,608
Excess (deficiency) of revenues								
over expenditures		(192,034)		(305, 946)		(203, 388)		102,558
Other financing uses:								
Special item		<u> </u>		(72,834)		(72,834)		<u> </u>
Net change in fund balance		(192,034)		(378,780)		(276,222)		102,558
Beginning cash balance budgeted		192,034		378,780		-		(378,780)
Fund balance at beginning of the year						167,683		167,683
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		(108, 539)	\$	(108, 539)
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:								
Change in property tax receivable						(1,682)		
Change in due from other governments						2,001		
Change in payables						4,456		
Change in due to other funds						115,282		
Change in transfers						72,834		
Change in deferred property taxes						2,368		
					\$	86,720		

TRANSPORTATION FUND

Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis)

Year Ended June 30, 2010

		D. Lucial			• • •	1 4	Variance with Final Budget Positive		
		Budgeted	Amo			l Amounts			
	<u>(</u>	<u> Driginal</u>	<u>Final</u>		<u>(Budge</u>	<u>etary Basis)</u>	<u>(Negative)</u>		
Revenues:									
State sources:									
Transportation	\$	399,576	\$	537,259	\$	505,471	\$	(31,788)	
Expenditures: Current:									
Student Transportation		<u>399,576</u>		569,037		378,889		190,148	
Excess (deficiency) of revenues									
over expenditures		-		(31,778)		126,582		158,360	
Beginning cash balance budgeted		-		31,778		-		(31,778)	
Fund balance at beginning of the year		<u> </u>				63,556		63,556	
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$			190,138	\$	190,138	
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in payables						<u>-</u>			
					\$	190,138			

INSTRUCTIONAL MATERIALS FUND

Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

		Actual Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive
<u>Original</u>	<u>Final</u>	<u>(Budgetary Basis)</u>	<u>(Negative)</u>
			\$ -
15,608	15,387	15,607	220
17,559	15,387	15,607	220
15 (00	(2.2(2	46 700	16564
,	<i>'</i>	· · · · ·	16,564
1,951	4,322	858	3,464
17,559	67,684	47,656	20,028
-	(52,297)	(32,049)	20,248
-	52,297	-	(52,297)
-	-	49,975	49,975
\$ -	\$ -	17,926	\$ 17,926
		9 291	
		2,321	
		\$ 20,247	
	<u>Original</u> \$ 1,951 <u>15.608</u> <u>17.559</u> 15,608 <u>1,951</u> <u>17.559</u> - - -	$\begin{array}{c ccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccccc$	Original Final (Budgetary Basis) $\$$ 1,951 $\$$ - $\$$ - 15.608 15.387 15.607 - - - 17.559 15.387 15.607 - <t< td=""></t<>

THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK

NONMAJOR GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS

GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS Combining Balance Sheet June 30, 2010

	Special Revenue Funds												
		Food Service <u>Fund</u>	Athletics <u>Fund</u>		Title I <u>Fund</u>		Entitlement IDEA-B <u>Fund</u>		Discretionary IDEA-B <u>Fund</u>		I	eschool DEA-B <u>Fund</u>	
ASSETS		0.001		10.414	~			(1 < 0.1.0)		1 500		(1.505)	
Pooled cash and investments	\$	8,891	\$	10,414	\$	33,938	\$	(16,013)	\$	1,783	\$	(1,587)	
Receivables:													
Delinquent property taxes Grant		-		-		-		- 16,190		-		1,587	
		-		-		-		10,190		-		1,307	
Due from other governments USDA commodities inventory		867		-		-		-		-		-	
Food inventory		2,782		-		-		-		-		-	
r oou inventory		2,102											
Total assets	\$	12,540	\$	10,414	\$	33,938	\$	177	\$	1,783	\$	<u> </u>	
LIABILITIES AND FUND BALANCE													
Liabilities:													
Accounts payable	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	177	\$	-	\$	-	
Deferred revenue:													
Federal, state, and local grants		-		-		33,938		-		1,783		-	
Delinquent property taxes		-				-		-		-			
Total liabilities		<u> </u>				33,938		177		1,783			
Fund balance:													
Reserved for:													
Inventories		3.649		-		-		-		-		-	
Capital projects funds		-		-		-		-		-		-	
Debt service		-		-		-		-		-		-	
Special revenue funds		8,891		10,414		-		-				<u> </u>	
Total fund balance		12,540		10,414	_	<u> </u>		<u> </u>		-			
Total liabilities and fund balance	\$	12,540	\$	10,414	\$	33,938	\$	177	\$	1,783	\$		

GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS Combining Balance Sheet June 30, 2010

	Special Revenue Funds											
	Title II (Math/Science) <u>Fund</u>		IDEA-B "Risk Pool" <u>Fund</u>		Title II Teacher Quality <u>Fund</u>		Title IV Drug Free Schools <u>Fund</u>		ARRA - Title I <u>Fund</u>		ARF Entitle IDE <u>Fu</u>	ement A-B
ASSETS Pooled cash and investments	\$	794	\$		\$	(1,796)	\$		\$	(7,828)	\$	
Receivables:	Φ	194	Φ	-	Φ	(1,790)	Φ	-	Φ	(1,020)	¢	-
Delinquent property taxes		-		-				-				-
Grant		-		-		1,796		-		7,828		-
Due from other governments		-		-		-		-		-		-
USDA commodities inventory		-		-		-		-		-		-
Food inventory		-		-		<u> </u>		-				-
Total assets	\$	794	\$		\$	-	\$		\$	-	\$	
LIABILITIES AND FUND BALANCE Liabilities:												
Accounts payable	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-
Deferred revenue:												
Federal, state, and local grants		794		-		-		-		-		-
Delinquent property taxes		-		-		<u> </u>		-				-
Total liabilities		794										
Fund balance:												
Reserved for:												
Inventories		-		-		-		-		-		-
Capital projects funds		-		-		-		-		-		-
Debt service		-		-		-		-		-		-
Special revenue funds		-				<u> </u>		-		-		
Total fund balance					_					<u> </u>		
Total liabilities and fund balance	\$	794	\$		\$	-	\$	-	\$		\$	-

GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS Combining Balance Sheet June 30, 2010

	Special Revenue Funds											
	ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B Fund		l Title XIX		Q Enha	eacher uality incement Fund	Rural Education Achievement Program Fund		ARRA - State Revitalization <u>Fund</u>		Fou	Intel ndation
ASSETS	1	<u>r una</u>		<u>r unu</u>		<u>r unu</u>		<u>r unu</u>			<u>Fund</u>	
Pooled cash and investments	\$	(367)	\$	-	\$	9,808	\$	(3, 384)	\$	(28, 250)	\$	
Receivables:	-	()				,	-	()			-	
Delinquent property taxes		-		-		-		-		-		-
Grant		367		-		-		3,384		28,250		-
Due from other governments		-		-		-		-		-		-
USDA commodities inventory		-		-		-		-		-		-
Food inventory		<u> </u>		<u> </u>				<u> </u>		<u> </u>		
Total assets	\$	-	\$		\$	9,808	\$	-	\$		\$	-
LIABILITIES AND FUND BALANCE												
Liabilities:												
Accounts payable	\$	-	\$	-	\$	237	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-
Deferred revenue:												
Federal, state, and local grants		-		-		9,571		-		-		-
Delinquent property taxes				<u> </u>								
Total liabilities						9,808				<u> </u>		<u> </u>
Fund balance:												
Reserved for:												
Inventories		-		-		-		-		-		-
Capital projects funds		-		-		-		-		-		-
Debt service		-		-		-		-		-		-
Special revenue funds		<u> </u>		<u> </u>		<u> </u>		<u> </u>		<u> </u>		
Total fund balance										<u> </u>		
Total liabilities and fund balance	\$	-	\$		\$	9,808	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-

GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS Combining Balance Sheet June 30, 2010

	Special Revenue Funds											
	Foun	VM dation <u>ınd</u>	Fo	Furner Indation Fund	Microsoft Settlement <u>Fund</u>		A Plus for Energy <u>Fund</u>		Dual Credit Instructional Materials <u>Fund</u>		L	o Bond .ibrary <u>Fund</u>
ASSETS Pooled cash and investments	٥		e	97 975	æ		æ	9.759	æ		æ	(7.450)
Receivables:	\$	-	\$	27,375	\$	-	\$	2,758	\$	-	\$	(7,458)
Delinquent property taxes Grant		-		-		-		-		-		- 7,458
Due from other governments USDA commodities inventory		-		-		-		-		-		-
Food inventory		<u> </u>		<u> </u>				<u>-</u>		<u>-</u>		<u> </u>
Total assets	\$	-	\$	27,375	\$		\$	2,758	\$	-	\$	
LIABILITIES AND FUND BALANCE Liabilities:												
Accounts payable	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-
Deferred revenue:												
Federal, state, and local grants		-		-		-		-		-		-
Delinquent property taxes		-				<u> </u>		-		-		
Total liabilities								<u> </u>		<u> </u>		<u> </u>
Fund balance:												
Reserved for:												
Inventories		-		-		-		-		-		-
Capital projects funds Debt service		-		-		-		-		-		-
		-		-		-		-		-		-
Special revenue funds				27,375		<u> </u>		2,758		-		
Total fund balance				27,375				2,758		<u>-</u>		
Total liabilities and fund balance	\$		\$	27,375	\$		\$	2,758	\$		\$	

GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS Combining Balance Sheet June 30, 2010

	Special Revenue Funds												
	Technology for Education <u>Fund</u>		Education Improvement		State School Improvement <u>Fund</u>		Libraries GO Bond 2004 <u>Fund</u>		Mid-School Tutoring & Student Enhance <u>Fund</u>		Te Me	ginning eacher entoring Fund	
ASSETS Pooled cash and investments	٥	11.321	e	25,256	ē	1,075	ē		æ	5,996	ē	4,300	
Receivables:	\$	11,521	\$	25,250	\$	1,075	\$	-	\$	5,990	\$	4,300	
Delinquent property taxes Grant		-		-		-		-		-		-	
Due from other governments		-		-		-		-		-		-	
USDA commodities inventory		-		-		-		-		-		-	
Food inventory		<u> </u>		-				-		-		<u> </u>	
Total assets	\$	11,321	\$	25,256	\$	1,075	\$	-	\$	5,996	\$	4,300	
LIABILITIES AND FUND BALANCE Liabilities:													
Accounts payable	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	
Deferred revenue:													
Federal, state, and local grants		-		-		-		-		-		-	
Delinquent property taxes						<u> </u>		-		-		-	
Total liabilities		<u> </u>		<u> </u>								<u> </u>	
Fund balance:													
Reserved for:													
Inventories		-		-		-		-		-		-	
Capital projects funds		-		-		-		-		-		-	
Debt service		-		-		-		-		-		-	
Special revenue funds		11,321		25,256		1,075				5,996		4,300	
Total fund balance		11,321		25,256		1,075		<u> </u>		5,996		4,300	
Total liabilities and fund balance	\$	11,321	\$	25,256	\$	1,075	\$		\$	5,996	\$	4,300	

GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS Combining Balance Sheet June 30, 2010

					Special Revenue Funds							
	Breakfast for Elementary Students <u>Fund</u>		Outdoor Classroom Initiative <u>Fund</u>		Rural Revitalization <u>Fund</u>		NM Outdoor Classroom <u>Fund</u>			ry Books Fund		
ASSETS Pooled cash and investments	\$	2,603	\$	_	\$		\$		٥	1,510		
Receivables:	Ф	2,005	ð	-	ą	-	ð	-	\$	1,310		
Delinquent property taxes Grant		-		-		-		-		-		
Due from other governments		-		-		-		-		-		
USDA commodities inventory		-		-		-		-		-		
Food inventory		<u> </u>								<u> </u>		
Total assets	\$	2,603	\$		\$	-	\$	-	\$	1,510		
LIABILITIES AND FUND BALANCE												
Liabilities:												
Accounts payable	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-		
Deferred revenue:												
Federal, state, and local grants		-		-		-		-		-		
Delinquent property taxes						-		-				
Total liabilities		<u> </u>								<u> </u>		
Fund balance:												
Reserved for:												
Inventories		-		-		-		-		-		
Capital projects funds		-		-		-		-		-		
Debt service		-		-		-		-		-		
Special revenue funds		2,603								1,510		
Total fund balance		2,603		<u> </u>						1,510		
Total liabilities and fund balance	\$	2,603	\$	-	\$		\$		\$	1,510		

GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS Combining Balance Sheet June 30, 2010

	Special Revenue Funds									
		I Arts <u>'und</u>	Te Ex	nter for eaching cellence <u>Fund</u>		ear Up <u>Fund</u>	Cla Exp	itdoor ssroom oerience <u>Fund</u>		
ASSETS		403								
Pooled cash and investments Receivables:	\$	401	\$	9,703	\$	1,644	\$	525		
Delinquent property taxes		-		-				-		
Grant		-		-		_				
Due from other governments		-		-		-				
USDA commodities inventory		-		-		-		-		
Food inventory		-		<u> </u>				-		
Total assets	\$	401	\$	9,703	\$	1,644	\$	525		
LIABILITIES AND FUND BALANCE										
Liabilities:										
Accounts payable	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$			
Deferred revenue:										
Federal, state, and local grants		-		-		-				
Delinquent property taxes		-				<u> </u>				
Total liabilities		<u> </u>		<u> </u>		<u> </u>		-		
Fund balance:										
Reserved for:										
Inventories		-		-		-				
Capital projects funds		-		-		-				
Debt service		-		-		-				
Special revenue funds		401		9,703		1,644		525		
Total fund balance		401		9,703		1,644		525		
Total liabilities and fund balance	\$	401	\$	9,703	\$	1,644	\$	525		

GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS Combining Balance Sheet June 30, 2010

		Special Reve				
ASSETS		S Grant <u>Fund</u>	City/County Grants <u>Fund</u>		No Speci	Total n-Major al Revenue <u>Funds</u>
ASSE 15 Pooled cash and investments	\$	5,542	\$		\$	98,954
Receivables:	Ψ	5,542	φ	-	Ψ	90,954
Delinquent property taxes						
Grant		-		-		66,860
Due from other governments		-				-
USDA commodities inventory		-		-		867
Food inventory		<u>-</u>		-		2,782
Total assets	\$	5,542	\$	<u> </u>	\$	169,463
LIABILITIES AND FUND BALANCE						
Liabilities:						
Accounts payable	\$	-	\$	-	\$	414
Deferred revenue:						
Federal, state, and local grants		-		-		46,086
Delinquent property taxes				-		<u> </u>
Total liabilities		<u> </u>				46,500
Fund balance:						
Reserved for:						
Inventories		-		-		3,649
Capital projects funds		-		-		-
Debt service		-		-		-
Special revenue funds		5,542				119,314
Total fund balance		5,542				122,963
Total liabilities and fund balance	\$	5,542	\$		\$	169,463

GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS Combining Balance Sheet June 30, 2010

	Capital Projects Funds					Debt Service Funds						
	Ed Technology Equipment Act <u>Fund</u>		Public School Capital Outlay - 20% <u>Fund</u>		Total Non-Major Capital Projects <u>Funds</u>		Debt Service <u>Fund</u>		Total Nonmajor Governmental <u>Funds</u>			
ASSETS		400 100				400 100		1 (2)	<u>_</u>	500 544		
Pooled cash and investments Receivables:	\$	488,189	\$	-	\$	488,189	\$	1,621	\$	588,764		
Delinquent property taxes								100,331		100.331		
Grant								- 100,331		66,860		
Due from other governments		-		-		-		35		35		
USDA commodities inventory		-		-		-		-		867		
Food inventory		<u> </u>				<u> </u>		<u> </u>		2,782		
Total assets	\$	488,189	\$	-	\$	488,189	\$	101,987	\$	759,639		
LIABILITIES AND FUND BALANCE												
Liabilities:												
Accounts payable	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	414		
Deferred revenue:												
Federal, state, and local grants		-		-		-		-		46,086		
Delinquent property taxes						<u> </u>		100,293		100,293		
Total liabilities						<u> </u>		100,293		146,793		
Fund balance:												
Reserved for:												
Inventories		-		-		-		-		3,649		
Capital projects funds		488,189		-		488,189		-		488,189		
Debt service		-		-		-		1,694		1,694		
Special revenue funds		<u> </u>				<u> </u>				119,314		
Total fund balance		488,189		<u> </u>		488,189		1,694		612,846		
Total liabilities and fund balance	\$	488,189	\$		\$	488,189	\$	101,987	\$	759,639		

THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK

NON-MAJOR GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS

Combining Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance Year Ended June 30, 2010

		Special Revenue Funds									
D	Food Serv <u>Fund</u>	Food Service Athletics <u>Fund Fund</u>		Title I <u>Fund</u>		Entitlement IDEA-B <u>Fund</u>		Discretionary IDEA-B <u>Fund</u>		II	eschool DEA-B <u>Fund</u>
Revenues: Federal sources:											
Federal flowthrough grants	\$	- \$	-	\$	90,505	\$	102,524	\$	-	\$	10,101
Federal direct grants	n	-	-		-		-	п	-	n	
Food and milk reimbursements	145,0	22	-		-		-		-		-
USDA Commodities	11,6	42	-		-		-		-		-
State sources:											
State grant	1,7	06	-		-		-		-		-
Local sources:											
Grant		-	-		-		-		-		-
District school tax levy		-	-		-		-		-		-
Fees and activities	41,4	02	13,620		-		-		-		-
Earnings from investments		24	9		-		-		-		-
Miscellaneous		9					<u> </u>		-		
Total revenue	199.8	05	13,629		<u>90,505</u>		102,524		-		10,101

	Food Service <u>Fund</u>	Athletics Fund	Title I <u>Fund</u>	Entitlement IDEA-B <u>Fund</u>	Discretionary IDEA-B Fund	Preschool IDEA-B <u>Fund</u>
Expenditures:	<u> </u>			<u></u>		
Current:						
Instruction	-	5,668	63,366	73,086	-	10,101
Support Services - Students	-	-	-	17,121	-	-
Support Services - Instruction	-	-	23,907	-	-	-
Support Services - General Administration	-	-	3,232	12,317	-	-
Operations & Maintenance of Plant	-	-	-	-	-	-
Food Services	191,895	-	-	-	-	-
Capital outlay	<u> </u>				<u> </u>	
Total expenditures	191,895	5,668	90,505	102,524	<u> </u>	10,101
Excess (deficiency) of revenues						
over expenditures	7,910	7,961	<u> </u>	<u> </u>		<u> </u>
Other financing uses:						
Transfers in	-	-	-	-	-	-
Transfers out	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>		<u> </u>	<u> </u>
Total other financing uses	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u>-</u>
Net change in fund balance	7,910	7,961	-	-	-	-
Fund balance at beginning of the year	4.630	2,453		<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ 12,540	\$ 10,414	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -

NON-MAJOR GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS

Combining Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance Year Ended June 30, 2010

		Special Revenue Funds										
	(Math/	Title II (Math/Science) <u>Fund</u>		IDEA-B "Risk Pool" <u>Fund</u>		Title II Teacher Quality <u>Fund</u>		Title IV Drug Free Schools <u>Fund</u>		ARRA - Title I <u>Fund</u>		RRA - itlement DEA-B <u>Fund</u>
Revenues:												
Federal sources:												
Federal flowthrough grants	\$	-	\$	-	\$	6,783	\$	1,550	\$	37,736	\$	58,174
Federal direct grants		-		-		-		-		-		-
Food and milk reimbursements		-		-		-		-		-		-
USDA Commodities		-		-		-		-		-		-
State sources:												
State grant		-		-		-		-		-		-
Local sources:												
Grant		-		-		-		-		-		-
District school tax levy		-		-		-		-		-		-
Fees and activities		-		-		-		-		-		-
Earnings from investments		-		-		-		-		-		-
Miscellaneous		-	. <u></u>			<u> </u>		<u> </u>		<u> </u>		<u> </u>
Total revenue		<u> </u>		<u> </u>		6,783		1,550		37,736		58,174

	Title II (Math/Science) <u>Fund</u>	IDEA-B "Risk Pool" <u>Fund</u>	Title II Teacher Quality <u>Fund</u>	Title IV Drug Free Schools <u>Fund</u>	ARRA - Title I <u>Fund</u>	ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B <u>Fund</u>
Expenditures:						
Current:						
Instruction	-	-	6,783	1,550	-	-
Support Services - Students	-	-	-	-	-	58,174
Support Services - Instruction	-	-	-	-	37,736	-
Support Services - General Administration	-	-	-	-	-	-
Operations & Maintenance of Plant	-	-	-	-	-	-
Food Services	-	-	-	-	-	-
Capital outlay			<u> </u>			<u> </u>
Total expenditures		<u> </u>	6,783	1,550	37,736	58,174
Excess (deficiency) of revenues						
over expenditures	<u> </u>		<u> </u>			
Other financing uses:						
Transfers in	-	-	-	-	-	-
Transfers out	<u> </u>	<u> </u>			<u> </u>	<u> </u>
Total other financing uses	<u> </u>				<u> </u>	
Net change in fund balance	-	-	-	-	-	-
Fund balance at beginning of the year	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ -	<u>\$</u> -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -

NON-MAJOR GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS

Combining Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Special Revenue Funds								
	ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B <u>Fund</u>		Title XIX Medicaid <u>Fund</u>		Teacher Quality Enhancement <u>Fund</u>	Rural Education Achievement Program <u>Fund</u>	ARRA - State Revitalization <u>Fund</u>		
Revenues: Federal sources:									
Federal sources: Federal flowthrough grants Federal direct grants Food and milk reimbursements	\$	1,941 - -	\$	- 14,302 -	\$- 3,157 -	\$ - 20,661 -	\$ - 261,085 -		
USDA Commodities		-		-	-	-	-		
State sources: State grant		-		-	-		-		
Local sources:									
Grant		-		-	-	-	-		
District school tax levy		-		-	-	-	-		
Fees and activities		-		-	-	-	-		
Earnings from investments		-		-	-	-	-		
Miscellaneous				<u> </u>	<u> </u>		1,236		
Total revenue		1,941		14,302	3,157	20,661	262,321		

	ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B <u>Fund</u>	Title XIX Medicaid <u>Fund</u>	Teacher Quality Enhancement <u>Fund</u>	Rural Education Achievement Program <u>Fund</u>	ARRA - State Revitalization <u>Fund</u>
Expenditures:					
Current:					
Instruction	1,941	285	3,157	-	96,675
Support Services - Students	-	11,496	-	20,661	165,646
Support Services - Instruction	-	-	-	-	-
Support Services - General Administration	-	-	-	-	-
Operations & Maintenance of Plant	-	-	-	-	-
Food Services	-	-	-	-	-
Capital outlay	<u> </u>	2,521	<u> </u>		<u> </u>
Total expenditures	1,941	14,302	3,157	20,661	262,321
Excess (deficiency) of revenues					
over expenditures	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>		<u> </u>
Other financing uses:					
Transfers in	-	-	-	-	-
Transfers out	<u> </u>	<u> </u>			<u> </u>
Total other financing uses	<u> </u>		<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
Net change in fund balance	-	-	-	-	-
Fund balance at beginning of the year	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>		<u> </u>
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$	\$ -

NON-MAJOR GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS

Combining Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Special Revenue Funds									
	Intel Foundation <u>Fund</u>		PNM Foundation <u>Fund</u>		Turner Foundation <u>Fund</u>		Microsoft Settlement <u>Fund</u>		A Plus for Energy <u>Fund</u>	
Revenues:										
Federal sources:										
Federal flowthrough grants	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-
Federal direct grants		-		-		-		-		-
Food and milk reimbursements		-		-		-		-		-
USDA Commodities		-		-		-		-		-
State sources:										
State grant		-		-		-		-		-
Local sources:										
Grant		-		-		44,894		2		4,572
District school tax levy		-		-		-		-		-
Fees and activities		-		-		-		-		-
Earnings from investments		-		1		58		-		9
Miscellaneous		-				<u> </u>				<u> </u>
Total revenue		<u> </u>		1		44,952		2		4,581

	Intel Foundation <u>Fund</u>	PNM Foundation <u>Fund</u>	Turner Foundation <u>Fund</u>	Microsoft Settlement <u>Fund</u>	A Plus for Energy <u>Fund</u>
Expenditures:					
Current:					
Instruction	-	1	17,577	2	1,823
Support Services - Students	-	-	-	-	-
Support Services - Instruction	-	-	-	-	-
Support Services - General Administration	-	-	-	-	-
Operations & Maintenance of Plant	-	-	-	-	-
Food Services	-	-	-	-	-
Capital outlay	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
Total expenditures		1	17,577	2	1,823
Excess (deficiency) of revenues					
over expenditures	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	27,375		2,758
Other financing uses:					
Transfers in	-	-	-	-	-
Transfers out	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
Total other financing uses	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	
Net change in fund balance	-	-	27,375	-	2,758
Fund balance at beginning of the year Fund balance at end of the year	<u>-</u> \$	<u>-</u> \$	<u> </u>	<u>-</u> \$ -	\$ 2,758

NON-MAJOR GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS

Combining Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Special Revenue Funds								
	Dual Credit Instructional Materials <u>Fund</u>		Go Bond Library <u>Fund</u>		Technology for Education <u>Fund</u>		Incentives for School Improvement <u>Fund</u>	State School Improvement <u>Fund</u>	
Revenues:									
Federal sources:									
Federal flowthrough grants	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$-	\$	-
Federal direct grants		-		-		-	-		-
Food and milk reimbursements		-		-		-	-		-
USDA Commodities		-		-		-	-		-
State sources:									
State grant		325	8	,741	10,15	50	28,261		1,075
Local sources:									
Grant		-		-		-	-		-
District school tax levy		-		-		-	-		-
Fees and activities		-		-		-	-		-
Earnings from investments		-		-]	19	32		-
Miscellaneous		<u> </u>	. <u> </u>		. <u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>		
Total revenue		325	8	<u>,741</u>	10,10	<u>59</u>	28,293		1,075

	Dual Credit Instructional Materials <u>Fund</u>	Go Bond Library <u>Fund</u>	Technology for Education <u>Fund</u>	Incentives for School Improvement <u>Fund</u>	State School Improvement <u>Fund</u>
Expenditures:					
Current:					
Instruction	325	-	-	3,037	-
Support Services - Students	-	-	-	-	-
Support Services - Instruction	-	8,741	-	-	-
Support Services - General Administration	-	-	-	-	-
Operations & Maintenance of Plant	-	-	-	-	-
Food Services	-	-	-	-	-
Capital outlay	<u> </u>			<u> </u>	<u> </u>
Total expenditures	325	8,741	<u> </u>	3,037	<u> </u>
Excess (deficiency) of revenues					
over expenditures		<u> </u>	10,169	25,256	1,075
Other financing uses: Transfers in	-	-			-
Transfers out	-	-	1,152	-	-
Total other financing uses			1,152		
Net change in fund balance	-	-	11,321	25,256	1,075
Fund balance at beginning of the year Fund balance at end of the year	<u>-</u> \$ -	<u>-</u> \$ -	<u>-</u> \$ 11,321	\$ 25,256	\$ 1,075

NON-MAJOR GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS

Combining Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance Year Ended June 30, 2010

					pecial Revenue Fu	ıds	
	Libraries GO Bond 2004 <u>Fund</u>		Mid-School Tutoring & Student Enhance <u>Fund</u>		Beginning Teacher Mentoring <u>Fund</u>	Breakfast for Elementary Students <u>Fund</u>	Outdoor Classroom Initiative <u>Fund</u>
Revenues:							
Federal sources:							
Federal flowthrough grants	\$	-	\$	-	\$-	\$ -	\$ -
Federal direct grants		-		-	-	-	-
Food and milk reimbursements		-		-	-	-	-
USDA Commodities		-		-	-	-	-
State sources:							
State grant		1		5,996	15,013	2,602	1
Local sources:							
Grant		-		-	-	-	-
District school tax levy		-		-	-	-	-
Fees and activities		-		-	-	-	-
Earnings from investments		-		-	15	1	-
Miscellaneous		<u> </u>			<u> </u>	<u> </u>	
Total revenue		1		<u>5,996</u>	15,028	2,603	1

	Libraries GO Bond 2004 <u>Fund</u>	Mid-School Tutoring & Student Enhance <u>Fund</u>	Beginning Teacher Mentoring <u>Fund</u>	Breakfast for Elementary Students <u>Fund</u>	Outdoor Classroom Initiative <u>Fund</u>
Expenditures:					
Current:					
Instruction	1	-	10,728	-	1
Support Services - Students	-	-	-	-	-
Support Services - Instruction	-	-	-	-	-
Support Services - General Administration	-	-	-	-	-
Operations & Maintenance of Plant	-	-	-	-	-
Food Services	-	-	-	-	-
Capital outlay			<u> </u>		
Total expenditures	1	<u> </u>	10,728		1
Excess (deficiency) of revenues					
over expenditures	<u> </u>	5,996	4,300	2,603	<u> </u>
Other financing uses:					
Transfers in	-	-	-	-	-
Transfers out		<u> </u>		<u> </u>	
Total other financing uses	<u> </u>	<u> </u>		<u> </u>	<u> </u>
Net change in fund balance	-	5,996	4,300	2,603	-
Fund balance at beginning of the year	<u> </u>		<u> </u>		<u> </u>
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ -	\$ 5,996	\$ 4,300	\$ 2,603	\$ -

NON-MAJOR GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS

Combining Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Special Revenue Funds										
	Rural Revitalization <u>Fund</u>		NM Outdoor Classroom <u>Fund</u>		Library Books <u>Fund</u>		NM Arts <u>Fund</u>		er for ching llence und		
Revenues:											
Federal sources:											
Federal flowthrough grants	\$	-	\$-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-		
Federal direct grants		-	-		-		-		-		
Food and milk reimbursements		-	-		-		-		-		
USDA Commodities		-	-		-		-		-		
State sources:											
State grant		4,976	-		1,508		895		10,454		
Local sources:											
Grant		-	-		-		-		-		
District school tax levy		-	-		-		-		-		
Fees and activities		-	-		-		-		-		
Earnings from investments		-	-		2		6		7		
Miscellaneous					<u> </u>						
Total revenue		4,976			1,510		<u>901</u>		<u>10,461</u>		

	Rural Revitalization <u>Fund</u>	NM Outdoor Classroom <u>Fund</u>	Library Books <u>Fund</u>	NM Arts <u>Fund</u>	Center for Teaching Excellence <u>Fund</u>
Expenditures:					
Current:				-00	750
Instruction	-	-	-	500	758
Support Services - Students	-	-	-	-	-
Support Services - Instruction	-	-	-	-	-
Support Services - General Administration	-	-	-	-	-
Operations & Maintenance of Plant	-	-	-	-	-
Food Services	-	-	-	-	-
Capital outlay	4,976			<u> </u>	
Total expenditures	4,976		<u> </u>	500	758
Excess (deficiency) of revenues					
over expenditures	<u> </u>		1,510	401	9,703
Other financing uses:					
Transfers in	-	-	-	-	-
Transfers out			<u> </u>		
Total other financing uses	<u> </u>		<u>-</u>		<u> </u>
Net change in fund balance		-	1,510	401	9,703
Fund balance at beginning of the year Fund balance at end of the year	<u>-</u> \$	<u>-</u> \$	<u>-</u> \$ 1,510	\$ 401	\$ 9,703

NON-MAJOR GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS

Combining Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Gear Up <u>Fund</u>	Outdoor Classroom Experience <u>Fund</u>	CS Grant <u>Fund</u>	City/County Grants <u>Fund</u>	Total Nonmajor Special Revenue <u>Funds</u>
Revenues:					
Federal sources:	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$ 309,314
Federal flowthrough grants	Ф -	Ф -	Ф -	ф -	✤ 509,314299,205
Federal direct grants Food and milk reimbursements	-	-	-	-	299,203 145,022
USDA Commodities	-	-	-	-	
USDA commonties	-	-	-	-	11,642
State sources:					
State grant	1,643	525	-	-	93,872
Local sources:					
Grant	-	-	7,047	1	56,516
District school tax levy	-	-	-	-	-
Fees and activities	-	-	-	-	55,022
Earnings from investments	1	-	-	-	184
Miscellaneous		<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	1,245
Total revenue	1,644	525	7,047	1	972,022

	Gear Up <u>Fund</u>	Outdoor Classroom Experience <u>Fund</u>	CS Grant <u>Fund</u>	City/County Grants <u>Fund</u>	Total Nonmajor Special Revenue <u>Funds</u>
Expenditures:					
Current:					
Instruction	-	-	1,505	1	298,871
Support Services - Students	-	-	-	-	273,098
Support Services - Instruction	-	-	-	-	70,384
Support Services - General Administration	-	-	-	-	15,549
Operations & Maintenance of Plant	-	-	-	-	-
Food Services	-	-	-	-	191,895
Capital outlay	<u> </u>	<u> </u>		<u> </u>	7,497
Total expenditures	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	1,505	1	857,294
Excess (deficiency) of revenues					
over expenditures	1,644	525	5,542		114,728
Other financing uses:					
Transfers in	-	-	-	-	-
Transfers out	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	1,152
Total other financing uses					1,152
Net change in fund balance	1,644	525	5,542	-	115,880
Fund balance at beginning of the year					7.083
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ 1,644	\$ 525	\$ 5,542	\$ -	\$ 122,963

NON-MAJOR GOVERNMENTAL FUNDS

Combining Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Сар	Capital Projects Funds				Debt Service Funds					
	Ed Technology Equipment Act <u>Fund</u>		Public School Capital Outlay - 20% <u>Fund</u>		Total Nonmajor Capital Projects <u>Funds</u>		Debt Service <u>Fund</u>		Total Nonmajor Governmental <u>Funds</u>		
Revenues:											
Federal sources:											
Federal flowthrough grants	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	309,314	
Federal direct grants		-		-		-		-		299,205	
Food and milk reimbursements		-		-		-		-		145,022	
USDA Commodities		-		-		-		-		11,642	
State sources:											
State grant		-		-		-		-		93,872	
Local sources:											
Grant		-		-		-		-		56,516	
District school tax levy		-		-		-		857		857	
Fees and activities		-		-		-		-		55,022	
Earnings from investments		572		-		572		418		1,174	
Miscellaneous						<u> </u>				1,245	
Total revenue		<u>572</u>				572		1,275		973,869	

	Ed Technology Equipment Act <u>Fund</u>	Public School Capital Outlay - 20% <u>Fund</u>	Total Nonmajor Capital Projects <u>Funds</u>	Debt Service <u>Fund</u>	Total Nonmajor Governmental <u>Funds</u>
Expenditures:					
Current:					
Instruction	-	-	-	-	298,871
Support Services - Students	-	-	-	-	273,098
Support Services - Instruction	-	-	-	-	70,384
Support Services - General Administration	-	-	-	12	15,561
Operations & Maintenance of Plant	83,927	-	83,927	-	83,927
Food Services	-	-	-	-	191,895
Capital outlay		26,349	26,349		33,846
Total expenditures	83,927	26,349	110,276	12	967,582
Excess (deficiency) of revenues					
over expenditures	(83,355)	(26,349)	(109,704)	1,263	6,287
Other financing uses:					
Transfers in	(1,152)	-	(1,152)	-	(1,152)
Transfers out	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	(186,746)	(185,594)
Total other financing uses	(1,152)		(1,152)	(186,746)	(186,746)
Net change in fund balance	(84,507)	(26,349)	(110,856)	(185, 483)	(180, 459)
Fund balance at beginning of the year	572,696	26,349	599,045	187,177	793,305
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ 488,189	\$ -	\$ 488,189	\$ 1,694	\$ 612,846

THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK

BUDGETARY PRESENTATION

NONMAJOR SPECIAL REVENUE FUNDS June 30, 2010

FOOD SERVICES

This program provides financing for the school breakfast and lunch program. Funding is provided from fees from patrons and USDA food reimbursements, under the National School Lunch Act of 1946, as amended, Public Law 79-396, Sections 2-12, 60 Stat. 230, 42 U.S.C. 1751 et seq.; 80 stat. 889, as amended; 84 stat. 270; and the Child Nutrition Act of 1966, as amended, Sections 4 and 10. Public Law 89-642, 80 sat. 886, 889, 42 U.S.C. 1773, 1779; Public Law 99-591, 100 stat. 3341; Public Law 100-71, 101 stat. 430.

ATHLETICS

This fund provides financing for school athletic activities. Funding is provided by fees from patrons.

TITLE I

To help local education agencies (LEAs) and schools improve the teaching and learning of children failing, or most at-risk of failing, to meet challenging State academic standards. Funding authorization: Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965, Title I, Part A, 20 U.S.C. 6301 et seq.

ENTITLEMENT/DISCRETIONARY IDEA-B

The Entitlement/Discretionary IDEA-B program is to provide grants to states, that flow-through to schools, to assist them in providing a free appropriate public education to all children with disabilities. The program is funded by the United States government, under the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act, Part B, Section 611-617, and part D, Section 674 as amended, 20 U.S.C. 1711-1417 and 1420.

PRESCHOOL IDEA-B

The Preschool program is for the purpose of enhancing Special Education for handicapped children from ages 3 to 5. The program is funded by the United States government, under the Individuals With Disabilities Act, Part B, Section 619, as amended, Public Laws 94-142, 99-457, 100-630, 101-497, and 101-476.

TITLE II MATH/SCIENCE

The Title II math, science and core academic areas project provides funds to carry out a math skills control system for grades kindergarten through eighth. The project is funded by the Federal Government through the State of New Mexico Department of Education, under the Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965, Title II, Part A, Public Law 100-297, as amended, Public Law 101-589.

IDEA-B "RISK POOL"

The IDEA-B "Risk Pool" program is to provide grants to states, that flow-through to schools, to assist them in providing a free appropriate public education to all children with disabilities. The program is funded by the United States government, under the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act, Part B, Section 611-617, and part D, Section 674 as amended, 20 U.S.C. 1711-1417 and 1420.

NONMAJOR SPECIAL REVENUE FUNDS June 30, 2010

TITLE II TEACHER QUALITY

To provide grants to State Education Agencies (SEAs) on a formula basis to increase student academic achievement through strategies such as improving teacher and principal quality and increasing the number of highly qualified teachers in the classroom and highly qualified principals and assistant principals in schools and hold local educational agencies and schools accountable for improvements in the academic achievement. Authorization is granted through the Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965, as amended, Title II, Part A, Public Law 107-110.

TITLE IV DRUG FREE SCHOOLS

To offer a disciplined environment conducive to learning, by preventing violence in and around schools and strengthen programs that prevent the illegal use of alcohol, tobacco, and drugs, involve parents, and coordinated with related Federal, State, and community efforts and resources. Authorized by Elementary and Secondary Education Act, Title IV, Part A, Subpart 1, as amended. 20 U.S.C. 7111-7118.

ARRA – TITLE I

Use of funds varies, depending on whether a school is operating a schoolwide program under Title I, section 1114 of ESEA or a targeted assistance program under Section 1115 of the ESEA. A school with at least a 40 percent poverty rate may choose to operate a schoolwide program under Section 1114 that allows Title I funds to be combined with other Federal, State, and local funds to upgrade the school's overall instructional program. Schoolwide program schools must receive the amount of non-Federal resources they would have received in the absence of Title I funds. All other participating schools must operate targeted assistance programs that provide extra instruction to those children failings, or most at risk of failing, to meet State academic achievement standards. Targeted assistance programs must ensure that Title I services supplement, and do not supplant the regular education programs normally provided with non-Federal funds by local educational agencies. This program is subject to non-supplanting requirements and must use a restricted indirect cost rate, which is referenced under 34 CFR 76.564-76.569. Authorization: Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965 (ESEA), Title I, Part A, 20 U.S.C. 6301 et seq. and the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (ARRA), Public Law 111-5.

ARRA – ENTITLEMENT IDEA-B

Used in accordance with the IDEA, to help provide the special education and related services needed to make a free appropriate public education available to all eligible children and, in some cases, early intervening services. Authorization: Individuals with Disabilities Education (IDEA), as amended, Part B, Section 611-618, 20 U.S.C 1411-1418; American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (ARRA), Public Law 111-5.

NONMAJOR SPECIAL REVENUE FUNDS June 30, 2010

ARRA – PRESCHOOL IDEA-B

Funds are used: (1) to provide a free appropriate public education (FAPE) to preschool children with disabilities ages 3 through 5, and at the State's discretion, to 2-year-old children with disabilities who will reach age 3 during the next school year; (2) to administer section 619; and (3) for support services, direct services, activities to meet the State's performance goals, to supplement other funds used for a Statewide coordinated service system designed to improve results for children and families, to provide early intervention services in accordance with Part C to children ages 3 through 5 who would otherwise be eligible under the Preschool Grants program, and to continue service coordination or case management for families who receive services under Part C. Authorization: Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA), as amended, , Part B, Section 619, 20 U.S.C 1419; American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (ARRA), Public Law 111-5.

TITLE XIX MEDICAID

To provide financial assistance from the Federal government which flows-through the State of New Mexico to school districts, for payments of medical assistance on behalf of cash assistance recipients, children, pregnant women and the aged who meet income and resource requirements, and other categorically-eligible groups. The program is funded by the U.S. government under the Social Security Act, Title XIX, as amended; Public Laws 92-223, 92-602, 93-66, 93-233, 96-499, 97-35, 97-2248, 98-369, 99-272, 99-509, 100-93, 100-202, 100-203, 100-360, 100-436, 100-435, 100-647, 101-166, 101-234, 101-239, 101-508, 101-517, 102-234, 102-170, 102-394, 103-66, 103-112, 103-333, 104-91, 104-191, 104-193, 104-208, and 104-134; Balanced Budget Act of 1997, Public Law 105-33.

TEACHER QUALITY ENHANCEMENT

To improve student achievement; improve the quality of the current and future teaching force by improving the preparation of prospective teachers and enhancing professional development activities; hold institutions of higher education accountable for preparing teachers who have the necessary teaching skills and are highly competent in the academic content areas in which the teachers plan to teach, such as mathematics, science, English, foreign language, history, economics, art, civics, Government, and geography, including training in the effective uses of technology in the classroom; and recruit highly qualified individuals, including individuals from other occupations, into the teaching force. Authorization granted under Higher Education Act of 1965, Title II, Part A, Public Law 105-244.

RURAL EDUCATION ACHIEVEMENT

To account for funds received under the Small Rural School Achievement Program to enhance education.

ARRA – STATE REVITALIZATION

To support and restore funding for elementary, secondary, and postsecondary education and, as applicable, early child hood education programs and services in States and local educational agencies. Authorization: American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (ARRA), Division A, Title XIV, Public Law 111-5.

NONMAJOR SPECIAL REVENUE FUNDS June 30, 2010

INTEL FOUNDATION GRANT

To help students in learning through the application and design.

PNM FOUNDATION

Classroom innovation grant for the purpose of "Books 'N More." Authority for creation is a grant from PNM.

TURNER FOUNDTAONI

To enhance the curriculum by utilizing nontraditional teaching methods (real life learning).

MICROSOFT SETTLEMENT

For qualifying schools to purchase computer hardware, software and professional development services.

A PLUS FOR ENERGY

To assist high school lab based science courses in the study of energy resources.

DUAL CREDIT INSTRUCTIONAL MATERIALS

To provide instructional materials to be used for a dual credit course approved by Higher Education Department (HED) and through a college/university for which the district has an approved agreement.

GO BOND LIBRARY

To provide funds for improvement or acquisition and to acquire library books and library resources to support the library program.

TECHNOLOGY FOR EDUCATION

State funding to provide financial assistance to school districts to improve educational opportunities for all students to close the technology gap between schools and the workplace through enhancement of computer education. The funding is provided by state resources and supplements the federal funding for the Technology Literacy Challenge grant. The creation of the fund is authorized by NMSA 1978 22-15A-1 TO 22-15A-10.

INCENTIVE FOR SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT

These funds are used for school improvements, from lighting to encyclopedias. Funding is provided by the State of New Mexico. The creation of the fund is authorized by NMSA 1978 22-13A-5.

NONMAJOR SPECIAL REVENUE FUNDS June 30, 2010

LIBRARIES GO BOND 2004

Funding made available to update and expand library collections.

MID-SCHOOL TUTORING & STUDENT ENHANCEMENT

To assist in the success rate of students by providing after-school tutoring.

BEGINNING TEACHER MENTORING

Funds to assist school districts in the design, implementation, and evaluation of beginning teacher mentoring programs. Funding is provided through the 2000 legislative session, with appropriated funds from the General Appropriations Act.

BREAKFAST FOR ELEMENTARY STUDENTS

To provide elementary students with the nutrition necessary to facilitate learning.

OUTDOOR CLASSROOM INITIATIVE

For curriculum-based or service-learning outdoor educational programming and projects

RURAL REVITALIZATION

To assist the "Barn" project at Eagle Nest Elementary/Middle School.

NM OUTDOOR CLASSROOM

To provide curriculum-based or service-learning outdoor educational programming, transportation of students to outdoor education sites, and teacher professional development at Eagle Nest Elementary/Middle School.

LIBRARY BOOKS

To support the purchase of library books. Authorized through New Mexico Senate Bill 471.

NM ARTS

To account for the grants reserved from the NM Arts.

NONMAJOR SPECIAL REVENUE FUNDS June 30, 2010

CENTER FOR TEACHING EXCELLENCE

To promote collaboration between public school teachers and university faculty.

GEAR UP

To encourage eligible entities to provide supportive services to elementary and middle schools, and secondary school students who are at risk of dropping out of school; and information to students and their parents about the advantages of obtaining a postsecondary education and the college financing options for the students and their parents. Authorization granted through Higher Education Act, Title IV, Part A, Subpart 2, Chapter 2, 20 U.S.C. 1070a-21-1070a-28.

OUTDOOR CLASSROOM EXPERIENCE

To complete a rigorous academic-based outdoor classroom learning experience that is directly related to classroom study.

CS FOUNDATION

To assist the school in providing educational services.

CITY/COUNTY GRANTS

To assist the school in providing educational services.

FOOD SERVICE SPECIAL REVENUE FUND

Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	8					Actual Amounts		iance with al Budget Positive	
	(Driginal		Final	(Budg	<u>etary Basis)</u>	<u>(</u>]	legative)	
Revenues:		-							
Federal sources:									
Food and milk reimbursements	\$	127,278	\$	127,278	\$	145,022	\$	17,744	
State sources:									
State grant		1,893		1,893		1,706		(187)	
Local sources:									
Fees and activities		54,620		54,620		41,402		(13, 218)	
Earnings from investments		-		-		24	24		
Miscellaneous				<u> </u>		9		9	
Total revenues	183,791			183,791		188,163		4,372	
Expenditures: Current:									
Food Services Operations		184,646		184,646		183,575		1,071	
Excess (deficiency) of revenues									
over expenditures		(855)		(855)		4,588		5,443	
Beginning cash balance budgeted		855		855		-		(855)	
Fund balance at beginning of the year				<u> </u>		4,630		4,630	
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		9,218	\$	9,218	
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:									
Change in inventory						3,322			
					\$	12,540			

ATHLETICS SPECIAL REVENUE FUND

Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

								ance with l Budget
		Budgeted	Amo	ounts	Actua	l Amounts		ositive
	<u>Original</u>			Final	(Budgetary Basis)		(Negative)	
Revenues:								
Local sources:								
Fees and activities	\$	17,000	\$	17,000	\$	13,620	\$	(3, 380)
Earnings from investments		<u> </u>		<u> </u>		9		9
Total revenues		17,000		17,000		13,629		(3,371)
Expenditures:								
Current:								
Instruction		18,237		18,237		5,668		12,569
Excess (deficiency) of revenues								
over expenditures		(1,237)		(1,237)		7,961		9,198
Beginning cash balance budgeted		1,237		1,237		-		(1,237)
Fund balance at beginning of the year						2,453		2,453
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		10,414	\$	10,414
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:								
Change in payables						<u> </u>		
					\$	10,414		

TITLE I SPECIAL REVENUE FUND

Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

				Variance with Final Budget	
		Amounts	Actual Amounts	Positive	
	<u>Original</u>	<u>Final</u>	<u>(Budgetary Basis)</u>	<u>(Negative)</u>	
Revenues:					
Federal sources:					
Federal grant	<u>\$ 83,944</u>	<u>\$ 97,077</u>	<u>\$ 98,143</u>	<u>\$ 1,066</u>	
Expenditures:					
Current:					
Instruction	69,560	69,168	63,366	5,802	
Support Services - Instruction	10,386	23,911	23,907	4	
Support Services - School Administration	3,998	3,998	3,232	766	
Total expenditures	83,944	97,077	90,505	6,572	
Excess of revenues over expenditures	-	-	7,638	7,638	
Fund balance at beginning of the year	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	\$ -	7,638	\$ 7,638	
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:					
Change in deferred revenue			(7,638)		
			\$ -		

ENTITLEMENT IDEA-B SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted <u>Original</u>	Amounts Final	Actual Amounts <u>(Budgetary Basis)</u>	Variance with Final Budget Positive <u>(Negative)</u>	
Revenues:			······································	·	
Federal sources:					
Federal grant	\$ -	<u>\$ 164,922</u>	<u>\$ 112,042</u>	<u>\$ (52,880)</u>	
Expenditures: Current:					
Instruction	-	132,647	72,910	59,737	
Support Services - Students	-	18,806	17,121	1,685	
Support Services - School Administration	<u> </u>	13,469	12,316	1,153	
Total expenditures	<u> </u>	164,922	102,347	62,575	
Excess of revenues over expenditures	-	-	9,695	9,695	
Fund balance at beginning of the year	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	\$ -	9,695	\$ 9,695	
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in grant receivable Change in payables			(9,518) (177)		
			<u>\$ -</u>		

DISCRETIONARY IDEA-B SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgetee <u>Original</u>	d Amounts <u>Final</u>	Actual Amounts (Budgetary Basis)	Variance with Final Budget Positive <u>(Negative)</u>
Revenues:				
Federal sources:				
Federal grant	\$ -	\$ -	\$-	\$ -
Expenditures: Current: Instruction Excess of revenues over expenditures	<u>-</u>			
Fund balance at beginning of the year				<u> </u>
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ -	\$ -	-	<u>\$</u> -
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in payables				

PRESCHOOL IDEA-B SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	1	Budgeted	Amou	unts	Actua	ll Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive	
	Orig	inal	Final		(Budgetary Basis)		<u>(</u>]	<u>legative)</u>
Revenues:					. 0	• · ·		с ,
Federal sources:								
Federal grant	\$	-	\$	12,777	\$	8,514	\$	(4,263)
Expenditures:								
Current:								
Instruction		<u> </u>		12,777		10,101		2,676
Excess (deficiency) of revenues								
over expenditures		-		-		(1,587)		(1,587)
Fund balance at beginning of the year								<u> </u>
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		(1,587)	\$	(1,587)
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:								
Change in grant receivable						1,587		
					\$	-		

TITLE II (MATH/SCIENCE) SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted Amounts Original Final			tual Amounts dgetary Basis)	Variance with Final Budget Positive <u>(Negative)</u>	
Revenues:						
Federal sources:						
Federal grant	\$ -	\$	- \$	-	\$-	
Expenditures: Current: Instruction Excess of revenues over expenditures	 <u> </u>			<u>-</u>	<u> </u>	
Fund balance at beginning of the year	-		-	-	-	
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ -	\$		-	\$	
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in payables			\$	<u> </u>		

IDEA-B "RISK POOL" SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted Amounts				Actual Amounts		Variance with Final Budget Positive	
	Orig	<u>ginal</u>		Final	<u>(Budget</u>	<u>ary Basis)</u>	<u>(N</u>	<u>egative)</u>
Revenues:								
Federal sources:								
Federal grant	\$	-	\$	1,206	\$	-	\$	(1, 206)
Expenditures: Current: Support Services - Students Excess of revenues over expenditures				1,206		<u> </u>		1.206
Fund balance at beginning of the year		-		-		-		-
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	_	\$	_		-	\$	_
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in payables					<u>\$</u>	<u> </u>		

TITLE II TEACHER QUALITY SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

				Variance with Final Budget	
	Budgeted	Amounts	Actual Amounts	Positive	
	Original	Final	<u>(Budgetary Basis)</u>	(Negative)	
Revenues:					
Federal sources:					
Federal grant	<u>\$ 23,032</u>	<u>\$ 46,496</u>	<u>\$ 6,110</u>	<u>\$ (40,386)</u>	
Expenditures:					
Current:					
Instruction	6,784	30,248	6,783	23,465	
Support Services - Students	16,248	16,248	<u> </u>	16,248	
Total expenditures	23,032	46,496	6,783	39,713	
Excess (deficiency) of revenues					
over expenditures	-	-	(673)	(673)	
Fund balance at beginning of the year	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u>-</u>	<u> </u>	
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	\$ -	(673)	<u>\$ (673)</u>	
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:					
Change in grant receivable			673		
			\$ -		

TITLE IV DRUG FREE SCHOOLS SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted Amounts Original Final				l Amounts etary Basis)	Variance with Final Budget Positive <u>(Negative)</u>	
Revenues:							
Federal sources:							
Federal grant	\$	-	\$	2,072	\$ 1,550	\$	(522)
Expenditures: Current: Instruction		<u> </u>		2,072	 1,550		522
Excess of revenues over expenditures		-		-	-		-
Fund balance at beginning of the year				<u> </u>	 <u> </u>		<u>-</u>
Fund balance at end of the year	\$		\$	<u> </u>	-	\$	<u> </u>
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in payables					\$ 		

ARRA - TITLE I SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted	l Amounts	Actual Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive	
	Original	Final	(Budgetary Basis)	(Negative)	
Revenues:	<u></u>	<u></u>	(Dudgotary Duoto)	(Hegative)	
Federal sources:					
Federal grant	<u>\$ 21,737</u>	<u>\$ 37,865</u>	<u>\$ 35,291</u>	<u>\$ (2,574)</u>	
Expenditures:					
Current:					
Support Services - Students	-	122	-	122	
Support Services - Instruction	21,737	37,743	37,736	7	
Total expenditures	21,737	37,865	37,736	129	
Excess (deficiency) of revenues					
over expenditures	-	-	(2,445)	(2,445)	
Fund balance at beginning of the year	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	\$ -	(2,445)	\$ (2,445)	
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:					
Change in grant receivable			2,445		
			\$ -		

ARRA - ENTITLEMENT IDEA-B SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted Amounts					al Amounts	Fin	iance with al Budget Positive
	5		(Budgetary Basis)		(Negative)			
Revenues:					· · · /			0 /
Federal sources:								
Federal grant	\$	-	\$	58,174	\$	124,614	\$	66,440
Expenditures:								
Current:								
Support Services - Students				58,174		58,174	·	
Excess of revenues over expenditures		-		-		66,440		66,440
Fund balance at beginning of the year		_						
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		66,440	\$	66,440
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:								
Change in grant receivable						(66,440)		
					\$			

ARRA - PRESCHOOL IDEA-B SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

		Budgeted	Amo	unte	Actus	l Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive	
		Budgeted Amounts <u>Original</u> <u>Final</u>				etary Basis)	<u>(Negative)</u>	
Revenues:	<u></u>	<u>-iiiui</u>		<u>1 IIIui</u>	(Duu <u>b</u>)	<u>otur y 1500107</u>	<u>(± 1</u>	<u>ogunioj</u>
Federal sources:								
Federal grant	\$	-	\$	2,202	\$	1,565	\$	(637)
Expenditures: Current:								
Instruction				2 202		1.0.41		2(1
Instruction		<u> </u>		2,202		1,941		261
Excess (deficiency) of revenues								
over expenditures		-		-		(376)		(376)
Fund balance at beginning of the year				<u> </u>				<u> </u>
Fund balance at end of the year	\$		\$			(376)	\$	(376)
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:								
Change in receivables						564		
Change in deferred revenue						(188)		
					\$	-		

TITLE XIX MEDICAID SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

				Variance with Final Budget		
	Budgeted	l Amounts	Actual Amounts	Positive		
	Original	Final	(Budgetary Basis)	(Negative)		
Revenues:						
Federal sources:						
Federal direct grant	<u>\$ 12,096</u>	<u>\$ 19,806</u>	<u>\$ 14,302</u>	<u>\$ (5,504)</u>		
Expenditures:						
Current:						
Instruction	500	5,210	285	4,925		
Support Services - Students	11,596	11,596	11,496	100		
Capital outlay:						
Equipment		3,000	2,521	479		
Total expenditures	12,096	19,806	14,302	5,504		
Excess of revenues over expenditures	-	-	-	-		
Fund balance at beginning of the year	<u>-</u>	<u>-</u>	<u>-</u>	<u> </u>		
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ -	\$ -	-	\$ -		
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:						
Change in payables			<u>-</u>			
			ş -			

TEACHER QUALITY ENHANCEMENT SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budget <u>Original</u>	ted Amounts Final	Actual Amounts <u>(Budgetary Basis)</u>	Variance with Final Budget Positive <u>(Negative)</u>
Revenues:	_			
Federal sources:				
Federal grant	\$ -	- \$ -	\$ -	\$ -
Expenditures:				
Current:				
Instruction		12,728	2,920	9,808
Excess (deficiency) of revenues				
over expenditures	-	. (12,728)	(2,920)	9,808
Beginning cash balance budgeted	-	12,728	-	(12,728)
Fund balance at beginning of the year	-		-	-
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ -	\$ -	(2,920)	\$ (2,920)
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in grant receivable Change in payables			3,157 (237)	
			,	
			\$ -	

RURAL EDUCATION ACHIEVEMENT PROGRAM SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

		D 1			Actual Amounts		Variance with Final Budget Positive	
		Budgeted Amounts						
_	<u>Orig</u>	inal	<u>Final</u>		<u>(Budgetary Basis)</u>		<u>(</u>]	<u>legative)</u>
Revenues:								
Federal sources:								
Federal direct grant	\$	-	\$	56,760	\$	$17,\!278$	\$	(39, 482)
Expenditures:								
Current:								
Support Services - Students				56,760		20,661		36,099
Excess (deficiency) of revenues								
over expenditures		-		-		(3, 383)		(3, 383)
Fund balance at beginning of the year		-		-		-		-
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		(3, 383)	\$	(3, 383)
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:								
Change in grant receivable						3,383		
					\$	-		

ARRA - STATE REVITALIZATION SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	 Budgeted Amounts <u>Original Final</u>				ıl Amounts <u>etary Basis)</u>	Variance with Final Budget Positive <u>(Negative)</u>	
Revenues:							
Federal sources:							
Federal direct grant	\$ 311,078	\$	363,698	\$	232,834	\$	(130, 864)
Local sources:							
Earnings from investments	 <u> </u>		<u> </u>		1,236		1,236
Total revenues	 311.078		363,698		234.070		(129,628)
Expenditures: Current:							
Instruction	98.103		150,723		96,674		54,049
Support Services - Students	 212,975		212,975		165,646		47,329
Total expenditures	 311,078		363,698		262,320		101,378
Excess (deficiency) of revenues							
over expenditures	-		-		(28, 250)		(28, 250)
Fund balance at beginning of the year	 		<u> </u>				
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ -	\$			(28, 250)	\$	(28,250)
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:							
Change in grant receivable					28,250		
				\$	<u> </u>		

INTEL FOUNDATION SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	В	udgeted	Amoun	ts	Actual A	Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive		
	Origi	<u>Original</u> <u>Final</u>			<u>(Budgeta</u>	<u>iry Basis)</u>	(Negative)		
Revenues:									
Local sources:									
Grant	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	
Expenditures:									
Current:									
Instruction				1				1	
Excess (deficiency) of revenues				(1)				,	
over expenditures		-		(1)		-		1	
Beginning cash balance budgeted		-		1		-		(1)	
Fund balance at beginning of the year		<u> </u>		-		<u> </u>		<u> </u>	
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		-	\$	-	
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:									
Change in payables						-			
					\$	-			

PNM FOUNDATION SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

		Budgeted	Amou	ints	Actual	Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive	
	Ori	ginal		Final	<u>(Budget</u>	ary Basis)	<u>(Negative)</u>	
Revenues:								
Local sources:								
Grant	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-
Expenditures:								
Current:								
Instruction				1		1		<u> </u>
Excess (deficiency) of revenues								
over expenditures		-		(1)		(1)		-
1								
Beginning cash balance budgeted		-		1		-		(1)
E all dans at hair in the last								
Fund balance at beginning of the year	<u>ф</u>		æ	-		-		- (1)
Fund balance at end of the year	Ф	-	\$	-		(1)	\$	(1)
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:								
Change in deferred revenue						1		
					\$	-		

TURNER FOUNDATION SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted Amounts Original Final					l Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive (Negative)	
Revenues:	onginar		<u>r mar</u>		<u>(Budgetary Basis)</u>		<u>(Negative)</u>	
Local sources:								
Grant	\$	-	\$	45,014	\$	15,000	\$	(30,014)
Earnings from investments						58		58
Total revenues		-		45,014		15,058		(29,956)
Expenditures: Current:								
Instruction				45,014		17,697		27,317
Excess (deficiency) of revenues over expenditures		-		-		(2,639)		(2,639)
Fund balance at beginning of the year				<u> </u>		<u> </u>		<u> </u>
Fund balance at end of the year	\$		\$	-		(2,639)	\$	(2,639)
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in payables Change in deferred revenue						120 29,894		
					\$	27,375		

MICROSOFT SETTLEMENT SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	I	Budgeted	Amour	nts	Actual Amounts		Variance with Final Budget Positive	
		5			(Budget	<u>ary Basis)</u>	(Negative)	
Revenues:								
Local sources:								
Grant	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-
Expenditures:								
Current:								
Instruction		-		2		2		<u> </u>
Excess (deficiency) of revenues								
over expenditures		-		(2)		(2)		-
Beginning cash balance budgeted		-		2		-		(2)
Fund balance at beginning of the year		<u>-</u>		<u>-</u>		-	_	<u>-</u>
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		(2)	\$	(2)
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:								
Change in deferred revenue						2		
					\$	-		

A PLUS FOR ENERGY SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budøete	d Amounts	Actual Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive <u>(Negative)</u>	
	Original	Final	(Budgetary Basis)		
Revenues:	Originar	<u>r mar</u>	(Duugetary Dasis)	<u>(Ittegative)</u>	
Local sources:					
Earnings from investments	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 9	\$ 9	
Expenditures:					
Current:					
Instruction		4,524	1,823	2,701	
Excess (deficiency) of revenues					
over expenditures	-	(4, 524)	(1,814)	2,710	
Beginning cash balance budgeted	-	4,524	-	(4,524)	
Fund balance at beginning of the year			<u> </u>	<u> </u>	
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ -	\$ -	(1,814)	\$ (1,814)	
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in deferred revenue			4.572		
			\$ 2,758		

DUAL CREDIT INSTRUCTIONAL MATERIALS SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	 Budgeted Amounts Original Final				Amounts tary Basis)	Variance with Final Budget Positive <u>(Negative)</u>	
Revenues:							
State sources:							
State grant	\$ -	\$	1,200	\$	325	\$	(875)
Expenditures: Current: Instruction Excess of revenues over expenditures	 <u> </u>		1,200		<u>325</u>		875
Fund balance at beginning of the year Fund balance at end of the year	\$ <u> </u>	\$	<u> </u>		<u> </u>	\$	<u> </u>
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in payables				\$	<u> </u>		

GO BOND LIBRARY SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

		Budgeted	Amou	ints	Actua	l Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive	
	<u>Original</u> <u>Final</u>			(Budgetary Basis)		(Negative)		
Revenues:								
State sources:	\$		\$	15,752	\$	1,283	\$	(14.460)
State grant	₽	-	Φ	15,752	¢	1,205	Φ	(14, 469)
Expenditures:								
Current:								
Support Services - Instruction		<u> </u>		15,792		8,741		7,051
Excess (deficiency) of revenues								
over expenditures		-		(40)		(7, 458)		(7, 418)
ľ				()		(/)		(/)
Beginning cash balance budgeted		-		40		-		(40)
E all land a land in fall and								
Fund balance at beginning of the year	\$		\$			- (7.450)	ø	- (7,459)
Fund balance at end of the year	₽	-	Ð	-		(7,458)	\$	(7,458)
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:								
Change in grant receivable						7,458		
					\$	-		

TECHNOLOGY FOR EDUCATION SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

		Budgeted Amounts Original Final				l Amounts etary Basis <u>)</u>	Variance with Final Budget Positive <u>(Negative)</u>	
Revenues:	0115			(Duug)	(Duugetur) Duete)		Sucrey	
State sources:								
State grant	\$	-	\$	-	\$	3,421	\$	3,421
Local sources:								
Earnings from investments		<u> </u>				19		19
Total revenues		-		-		3,440		3,440
Expenditures: Current:								
Instruction		<u> </u>		<u> </u>		<u> </u>		
Excess of revenues over expenditures		-		-		3,440		3,440
Fund balance at beginning of the year						<u> </u>		<u> </u>
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		3,440	\$	3,440
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:								
Change in payables						$1,\!152$		
Change in deferred revenue						6,729		
					\$	11,321		

INCENTIVES FOR SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted	Amounts	Actual Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive
	Original	Final	(Budgetary Basis)	(Negative)
Revenues:				
Local sources:				
Earnings from investments	-	-	32	32
Expenditures:				
Current:				
Instruction	<u> </u>	31,000	5,777	25,223
Excess (deficiency) of revenues				
over expenditures	-	(31,000)	(5,745)	25,255
Beginning cash balance budgeted	-	31,000	-	(31,000)
Fund balance at beginning of the year		<u> </u>	<u>-</u>	<u>-</u>
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ -	\$ -	(5,745)	\$ (5,745)
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:				
Change in payables			2,740	
Change in deferred revenue			28,261	
			\$ 25,256	

STATE SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Bud _i Original	nounts <u>Final</u>	Actual A (Budgetar		Variance with Final Budget Positive <u>(Negative)</u>	
Revenues:						
State sources:						
State grant	\$	- 4	β -	\$	-	\$ -
Expenditures: Current: Instruction Excess of revenues over expenditures		_ <u>-</u> _			<u> </u>	<u> </u>
Fund belance at homination of the second						
Fund balance at beginning of the year			-	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	-
Fund balance at end of the year	⇒	- 4	• -	=	-	<u>></u> -
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in deferred revenue					1,075	
				\$	1,075	

LIBRARIES GO BOND 2004 SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

Budgeted	ınts	Actual	Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive <u>(Negative)</u>		
		Final	<u>(Budgetary Basis)</u>			
\$ -	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-
 <u> </u>		1		1		-
_		(1)		(1)		_
-		(1)		(1)		-
-		1		-		(1)
 		-		-		<u> </u>
\$ -	\$	-		(1)	\$	(1)
				<u> </u>		
			ø			
<u>Ori</u>	Original	<u>Original</u> \$ - \$ 	\$ - \$ - 1 (1) 1	Original Final (Budget \$ - \$ \$ - \$ - 1	Original Final (Budgetary Basis) \$ - \$ - \$ - \$ - - 1 - - (1) (1) - 1 - $\frac{-}{\frac{-}{\frac{-}{\frac{-}{\frac{-}{\frac{-}{\frac{-}{\frac{-}$	Budgeted Amounts Actual Amounts Final Original Final (Budgetary Basis) (New Polestic) \$ \cdot $\$$ \cdot $\$$ \cdot $\$$ \cdot $\$$ \cdot $\$$ \cdot \bullet $\$$ \cdot $\$$ \cdot $\$$ \bullet \bullet \bullet $\$$ \bullet $\$$ \bullet

MID-SCHOOL TUTORING & STUDENT ENHANCE SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budget	ed Amounts	Actual A	Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive
	<u>Original</u>	<u>Final</u>	<u>(Budgeta</u>	ury Basis)	(Negative)
Revenues:					
State sources:					
State grant	\$ -	\$	- \$	-	\$-
Expenditures:					
Current:					
Instruction				<u> </u>	<u> </u>
Excess of revenues over expenditures	-		-	-	-
Fund balance at beginning of the year			<u>-</u>	_	
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ -	\$	<u>-</u>	-	\$
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:					
Change in deferred revenue				5,996	
			\$	5,996	

BEGINNING TEACHER MENTORING SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	8					Amounts tary Basis)	Variance with Final Budget Positive <u>(Negative)</u>	
Revenues:	0115	mai		<u>1 mai</u>	(Duuge	(<u> </u>		<u>eganvej</u>
State sources:								
State grant	\$	-	\$	2,135	\$	4,272	\$	2,137
Local sources:								
Earnings from investments						15		15
Total revenues		-		2,135		4,287		2,152
Expenditures: Current:								
Instruction				16,889		10,728		6,161
Excess (deficiency) of revenues over expenditures		-		(14,754)		(6,441)		8,313
Beginning cash balance budgeted		-		14,754		-		(14,754)
Fund balance at beginning of the year						<u> </u>		
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		(6, 441)	\$	(6,441)
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in deferred revenue						10,741		
					\$	4,300		

BREAKFAST FOR ELEMENTARY STUDENTS SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	8					Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive (Negrating)		
Revenues:	Origina	1	<u>r mar</u>		(Budgetary Basis)		<u>(Negative)</u>		
State sources:									
State grant	\$	-	\$	2,602	\$	2,602	\$	-	
Local sources:									
Miscellaneous				<u> </u>	. <u> </u>	1		1	
Total revenues		-		2,602		2,603		1	
Expenditures: Current: Food Services Operations		<u> </u>		2,602				2,602	
Excess of revenues over expenditures		-		-		2,603		2,603	
Fund balance at beginning of the year Fund balance at end of the year	\$		\$			2,603	\$	2,603	
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in payables									
					\$	2,603			

OUTDOOR CLASSROOM INITIATIVE SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

)JJ.	A		A	l Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive	
	Budgeted Amounts Original Final							
D	Orig	inal	<u>Final</u>		(Budgetary Basis)		<u>(Negative)</u>	
Revenues:								
State sources:								
State grant	\$	-	\$	-	\$	1,597	\$	1,597
Expenditures:								
Current:								
Instruction				1		1		
Excess (deficiency) of revenues								
over expenditures				(1)		1,596		1,597
over expenditures		-		(1)		1,390		1,577
Beginning cash balance budgeted		-		1		-		(1)
Fund balance at beginning of the year		-		-		-		-
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		1,596	\$	1,596
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:								
						(1.506)		
Change in grant receivable						(1,596)		
					\$	-		

RURAL REVITALIZATION SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	В	udgeted	nts	Actua	d Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive		
		0		(Budgetary Basis)		(Negative)		
Revenues:			-		······································		()	
State sources:								
State grant	\$	-	\$	5,000	\$	14,976	\$	9,976
Expenditures: Capital outlay: Construction in progress		<u> </u>		5,000		4.976		24
Excess of revenues over expenditures		-		-		10,000		10,000
Fund balance at beginning of the year		-		-		-		-
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		10,000	\$	10,000
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in grant receivable						(10,000)		
					\$	-		

NM OUTDOOR CLASSROOM SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted Amounts Original Final			Actual Amounts (Budgetary Basis)		Variance with Final Budget Positive <u>(Negative)</u>	
Revenues:							
State sources:							
State grant	\$	- \$	-	\$	999	\$	999
Expenditures:							
Current:							
Instruction			<u> </u>		<u> </u>		<u> </u>
Excess of revenues over expenditures		-	-		999		999
Fund balance at beginning of the year					<u> </u>		
Fund balance at end of the year	\$		-		999	\$	999
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:							
Change in grant receivable					(999)		
				\$	-		

LIBRARY BOOKS SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted Amounts				Actual Amounts		Variance with Final Budget Positive	
	Orig	5		Final	<u>(Budget</u>	ary Basis)	<u>(N</u>	legative)
Revenues:								
Local sources:					_		-	
Earnings from investments	\$	-	\$	-	\$	2	\$	2
Expenditures:								
Current:								
Support Services - Instruction		<u> </u>		1,508		<u> </u>		1,508
Excess (deficiency) of revenues								
over expenditures		-		(1,508)		2		1,510
···· ··· ·····························				(1,000)		-		1,010
Beginning cash balance budgeted		-		1,508		-		(1, 508)
Fund balance at beginning of the year	#			<u> </u>			_	-
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		2	\$	2
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:								
Change in deferred revenue						1,508		
					\$	1,510		

NM ARTS SPECIAL REVENUE FUND

Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	т) d t - d	A		A	A	Fina	unce with l Budget ositive
		Budgeted	Amo		Actual Amounts			
Revenues: Local sources:	<u>Orig</u>	<u>ınal</u>		<u>Final</u>	(Budget	tary Basis <u>)</u>	<u>(Ne</u>	<u>egative)</u>
Earnings from investments	\$	-	\$	-	\$	6	\$	6
Expenditures: Current:								
Instruction				<u>896</u>		500		<u> 396</u>
Excess (deficiency) of revenues								
over expenditures		-		(896)		(494)		402
Beginning cash balance budgeted		-		896		-		(896)
Fund balance at beginning of the year		<u>-</u>				<u> </u>		<u> </u>
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		(494)	\$	(494)
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in deferred revenue						<u>895</u>		
					\$	401		

CENTER FOR TEACHING EXCELLENCE SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted Amounts				Actual Amounts		Fii	Variance with Final Budget Positive	
	Original Final (1		(Budge	tary Basis)	<u>(</u>]	<u>Negative)</u>			
Revenues:									
Local sources:						_		_	
Earnings from investments	\$	-	\$	-	\$	7	\$	7	
Expenditures:									
Current:									
Instruction		-		10,454		758		9,696	
Excess (deficiency) of revenues									
over expenditures		-		(10, 454)		(751)		9,703	
Destants and the leave to dested				10 45 4				(10.454)	
Beginning cash balance budgeted		-		10,454		-		(10, 454)	
Fund balance at beginning of the year				-		-		-	
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		(751)	\$	(751)	
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:									
Change in deferred revenue						10,454			
					\$	9,703			

GEAR UP SPECIAL REVENUE FUND

Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

				Variance with Final Budget
	Budgeted	Amounts	Actual Amounts	Positive
	Original	<u>Final</u>	<u>(Budgetary Basis)</u>	(Negative)
Revenues:				
Local sources:				
Earnings from investments	-	-	1	1
Expenditures:				
Current:				
Instruction	<u> </u>	1.643	<u> </u>	1,643
Excess (deficiency) of revenues				
over expenditures	-	(1, 643)	1	1,644
Beginning cash balance budgeted	-	1,643	-	(1,643)
Fund balance at beginning of the year	<u>-</u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ -	\$ -	1	<u>\$ 1</u>
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in deferred revenue			1,643	
			\$ 1,644	

OUTDOOR CLASSROOM EXPERIENCE SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	F	Budgeted Amounts				Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive	
				<u>(Budget</u>	<u>ary Basis)</u>	(Negative)		
Revenues:								
State sources:								
State grant	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$-	
Expenditures:								
Current:								
Instruction		-		525		<u> </u>	525	
Excess (deficiency) of revenues								
over expenditures		-		(525)		-	525	
···· ··· ·····························				(0=0)			020	
Beginning cash balance budgeted		-		525		-	(525)	
Fund balance at beginning of the year		-		-			<u> </u>	
Fund balance at end of the year	\$		\$			-	\$ -	
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:								
Change in deferred revenue						525		
						310		
					\$	525		

CS GRANT SPECIAL REVENUE FUND

Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted Amounts				Actual Amounts <u>(Budgetary Basis)</u>		Variance with Final Budget Positive	
	Original Final		<u>(N</u>	legative)				
Revenues:								
Local sources:								
Grant	\$	-	\$	3,000	\$	3,005	\$	5
Expenditures:								
Current:								
Instruction				7,041		1,505		5,536
Excess (deficiency) of revenues								
over expenditures		-		(4,041)		1,500		5,541
1				()-)		y		-
Beginning cash balance budgeted		-		4,041		-		(4,041)
Fund holenoo at hanimin nafaha waan								
Fund balance at beginning of the year	d •		¢			1 500	\$	1 500
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		1,500	Ð	1,500
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:								
Change in deferred revenue						4,042		
					\$	5,542		

CITY/COUNTY GRANTS SPECIAL REVENUE FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	1	Budgeted Amounts				Actual Amounts		Variance with Final Budget Positive	
	Orig	0		Final	(Budget	tary Basis)	(Neg	ative)	
Revenues:									
Local sources:									
Grant	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	\$	-	
Expenditures:									
Current:									
Instruction				1		1		-	
Excess (deficiency) of revenues									
over expenditures		-		(1)		(1)		-	
Beginning cash balance budgeted		-		1		-		(1)	
Fund balance at beginning of the year						<u> </u>			
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		(1)	\$	(1)	
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in deferred revenue						1			
Change in deferred revenue						<u> </u>			
					\$	-			

CAPITAL PROJECTS FUNDS June 30, 2010

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS HB – 33

This fund provides financing for the purchase of equipment and capital improvements to School District property. Funding is received from a 5 mill property tax levy and interest earned on investments, under House Bill 33.

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS SB-9

This fund provides financing for the purchase of equipment and capital improvements to School District property. Funding is received from a 2 mill property tax levy and interest earned on investments, under New Mexico Senate Bill 9.

ED TECHNOLOGY EQUIPMENT ACT

This fund is used to account for the revenues and expenditures associated with Education Technology Bonds in the purchasing of equipment used in the educational process.

PUBLIC SCHOOL CAPITAL OUTLAY - 20%

A capital projects fund to capture the 20% of eligible federal (Forest Reserve and Impact Aid) and local revenue (local taxes) that must be budgeted in Capital Outlay. Provides financing for the construction and improvement of buildings and land, and the purchase of equipment.

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS HB-33 CAPITAL PROJECTS FUND

Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted <u>Original</u>	Amounts <u>Final</u>	Actual Amounts (Budgetary Basis)	Variance with Final Budget Positive <u>(Negative)</u>	
Revenues:					
Local sources:	* 1.001.070	a 1 201 0/2	* 1.000 (00)	<pre>(102.150)</pre>	
District school tax levy	\$ 1,281,862	\$ 1,281,862	\$ 1,089,683	\$ (192,179)	
Earnings from investments	12,000	12,000	2,113	(9,887)	
Total revenues	1,293,862	1,293,862	1,091,796	(202,066)	
Expenditures: Current:					
Support Services - General Administration	12,818	12,818	9,243	3,575	
Capital outlay:					
Construction in progress	2,728,361	1,800,001	344,641	1,455,360	
Total expenditures	2,741,179	1,812,819	353,884	1,458,935	
Excess (deficiency) of revenues					
over expenditures	(1, 447, 317)	(518,957)	737,912	1,256,869	
-	. ,	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,			
Special item	<u> </u>	(928,360)	(928,360)		
Net change in fund balance	(1,447,317)	(1,447,317)	(190,448)	1,256,869	
Beginning cash balance budgeted	1,447,317	1,447,317	-	(1, 447, 317)	
Fund balance at beginning of the year	-	-	1,476,636	1.476.636	
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ -	\$ -	1,286,188	\$ 1,286,188	
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:					
Change in property tax receivable			34,180		
Change in due from other governments			15,429		
Change in deferred property taxes			(28,880)		
			\$ 1,306,917		

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS SB-9 CAPITAL PROJECTS FUND

Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted <u>Original</u>	l Amounts <u>Final</u>	Actual Amounts <u>(Budgetary Basis)</u>	Variance with Final Budget Positive <u>(Negative)</u>	
Revenues:					
Local sources:					
District school tax levy	\$ 854,651	\$ 854,651	\$ 848,459	\$ (6,192)	
Earnings from investments	6,000	6,000	3,041	(2,959)	
Total revenues	860,651	860,651	851,500	(9,151)	
Expenditures: Current:					
Support Services - General Administration	8,546	8,546	7,372	1,174	
Operation & Maintenance of Plant	525,000	682,000	276,705	405,295	
Capital outlay:			10/ 075		
Equipment	346,000	346,000	126,877	219,123	
Construction in progress	1,196,570	1,039,570	326,839	712,731	
Total expenditures	2,076,116	2,076,116	737,793	1,338,323	
Excess (deficiency) of revenues					
over expenditures	(1, 215, 465)	(1, 215, 465)	113,707	1,329,172	
Beginning cash balance budgeted	1,215,465	1,215,465	-	(1,215,465)	
Fund balance at beginning of the year	-	-	2,106,502	2,106,502	
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ -	\$-	2,220,209	\$ 2,220,209	
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:	<u> </u>	<u>-</u>		<u>, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , </u>	
Change in property tax receivable			50,482		
Change in due from other governments			16,717		
Change in payables			741		
Change in deferred property taxes			(47,005)		
			\$ 2,241,144		

ED TECHNOLOGY EQUIPMENT ACT CAPITAL PROJECTS FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Budgeted <u>Original</u>	Amounts <u>Final</u>	Actual Amounts (<u>Budgetary Basis)</u>	Variance with Final Budget Positive <u>(Negative)</u>	
Revenues:					
Local sources:					
Earnings from investments	<u>\$</u>	<u>\$</u>	<u>\$ 572</u>	<u>\$ 572</u>	
Expenditures:					
Current:					
Operation & Maintenance of Plant	429,601	429,601	89,522	340,079	
Capital outlay:					
Equipment	150,000	150,000		150,000	
Total expenditures	579,601	579,601	89,522	490.079	
Excess (deficiency) of revenues over expenditures	(579,601)	(579,601)	(88,950)	490,651	
Beginning cash balance budgeted	579,601	579,601	-	(579,601)	
Fund balance at beginning of the year	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	572,696	572,696	
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	\$	483,746	\$ 483,746	
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in payables			4.443		
			\$ 488,189		

PUBLIC SCHOOL CAPITAL OUTLAY - 20% CAPITAL PROJECTS FUND Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

				Variance with Final Budget
	Budgeted	Amounts	Actual Amounts	Positive
	<u>Original</u>	<u>Final</u>	<u>(Budgetary Basis)</u>	(Negative)
Revenues:				
Local sources:				
Grant	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -
Expenditures:				
Capital outlay:				
Equipment	26,349	26,349	26,349	<u> </u>
Excess (deficiency) of revenues				
over expenditures	(26, 349)	(26, 349)	(26,349)	-
Beginning cash balance budgeted	26,349	26,349	-	(26,349)
Fund balance at beginning of the year			26,349	26,349
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ -	\$ -	-	\$ -
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS: Change in payables				
change in payables				
			\$ -	

THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK

DEBT SERVICE FUNDS June 30, 2010

DEBT SERVICE FUND

Used to account for the accumulation of resources for and the payment of, general long-term debt principal, interest, and related costs associated with general obligation bonds.

EDUCATION TECHNOLOGY DEBT SERVICE FUND

Used to account for the accumulation of resources for and the payment of, general long-term debt principal, interest, and related costs associated with the Education Technology bond issues.

DEBT SERVICE FUND

Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures, and

Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis)

Year Ended June 30, 2010

		Budgeted	Amo	unts	Actua	l Amounts	Fin	iance with al Budget Positive
	(Driginal		Final	(Budg	<u>etary Basis)</u>	<u>(</u>]	<u>legative)</u>
Revenues:								
Local sources:								
District school tax levy	\$	-	\$	700	\$	1,214	\$	514
Earnings from investments		<u> </u>		<u> </u>		418		418
Total revenues		<u> </u>		700		1,632		932
Expenditures: Current:								
Support Services - General Administration		-		700		12		688
Debt service:								
Reserves		186,313		186,313		<u> </u>		186,313
Total expenditures		186,313		187,013		12		187,001
Excess (deficiency) of revenues								
over expenditures		(186,313)		(186,313)		1,620		187,933
Beginning cash balance budgeted		186,313		186,313		-		(186,313)
Fund balance at beginning of the year		<u> </u>				187,177		187,177
Fund balance at end of the year	\$	-	\$	-		188,797	\$	188,797
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:								
Change in property tax receivable						$23,\!110$		
Change in due from other governments						(26)		
Change in deferred property taxes						(23,441)		
					\$	1,694		

EDUCATION TECHNOLOGY DEBT SERVICE FUND Statement of Revenues, Expenditures, and

Changes in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual (Non-GAAP Budgetary Basis) Year Ended June 30, 2010

	Pudgeted	Amounto	Actual Amounts	Variance with Final Budget Positive
	Budgeted			
P	<u>Original</u>	<u>Final</u>	<u>(Budgetary Basis)</u>	<u>(Negative)</u>
Revenues: Local sources:				
	\$ 661.625	\$ 663,388	¢ 047.954	\$ 284,466
District school tax levy	<u>\$ 661,625</u>	<u>\$ </u>	<u>\$ 947,854</u>	<u>\$ 284,466</u>
Expenditures:				
Current:				
Support Services - General Administration	6,616	8,379	8,378	1
Debt service:				
Principal retirement	600,000	600,000	600,000	-
Bond interest paid	61,625	61,625	61,625	-
Reserves	337,223	337,223	<u> </u>	337,223
Total expenditures	1,005,464	1,007,227	670,003	337,224
Excess (deficiency) of revenues				
over expenditures	(343,839)	(343, 839)	277,851	621,690
Beginning cash balance budgeted	343,839	343,839	-	(343,839)
Fund balance at beginning of the year			247,875	247,875
Fund balance at end of the year	\$ -	\$ -	525,726	\$ 525,726
RECONCILIATION TO GAAP BASIS:				
Change in property tax receivable			982,163	
Change in due from other governments			20,854	
Change in deferred property taxes			(971,119)	
			\$ 557,624	

THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK

OTHER SUPPLEMENTAL INFORMATION

FIDUCIARY FUNDS

Schedule of Changes in Assets and Liabilities - All Agency Funds Year Ended June 30, 2010

Activity		В	alance					F	Balance
Fund	ASSETS	June	30, 2009	R	<u>eceipts</u>	Disbu	ursements	Jun	e 30, 2010
000	Activities	\$	33	\$	279	\$	312	\$	-
100	Pay Pal E-Store		219		515		508		226
400	Annual Yearbook		7,390		2,799		2,606		7,583
402	High School Art		977		1,599		860		1,716
403	Booster Club		1,970		38,336		24,361		15,945
405	Juan Martinez Scholarship		17,732		4,018		1,000		20,750
406	CHS Cheerleaders		1,345		$2,\!435$		1,931		1,849
407	High School Photography		204		201		402		3
408	Elementary MOP		5,559		1,877		2,545		4,891
409	Elementary Yearbook		840		1,110		1,098		852
410	Elementary Principal		705		4,594		3,575		1,724
411	Elementary Art		979		1,200		1,224		955
412	PeeWee Basketball		3,920		1,496		740		4,676
413	Elementary Athletics		12		-		12		-
414	Elementary Reading		326		1		-		327
415	Class of 2012		1,083		$3,\!494$		2,645		1,932
416	District Nurse		172		250		359		63
417	Class of 2010		2,875		290		2,737		428
419	Class of 2011		2,344		2,713		2,076		2,981
424	CMS Student Council		201		405		258		348
426	ENEMS Principal		3,934		9,975		6,376		7,533
428	MS Barn Fund		5,966		2,775		4,641		4,100
429	Universal Classroom		625		1		-		626
430	MS Art		249		21		-		270
431	MS Yearbook		2,984		2,460		2,213		3,231
433	ENEMS Student Bran		700		345		1,045		-
434	MS Student Council		344		126		40		430
438	MS Spanish Club		139		-		-		139
440	HS Principal		903		4,200		4,113		990
442	HS Student Council		83		4,710		4,113		680
446	Band-Music		3,875		17,418		19,953		1,340
449	HS Exploratory		314		1		77		238
450	HS National Honor Society	\$	614	\$	159	\$	297	\$	476

(continued)

FIDUCIARY FUNDS

Schedule of Changes in Assets and Liabilities - All Agency Funds Year Ended June 30, 2010

Activity		В	alance					E	Balance
Fund	ASSETS	June	e 30, 2009	I	<u>leceipts</u>	Disk	oursements	Jun	e 30, 2010
451	Ram's Horn	\$	3,969	\$	5	\$	-	\$	$3,\!974$
454	RHOR		640		564		620		584
454	HS Shop		137		624		570		191
455	HS Laser Shop/Business		1,333		891		629		1,595
458	Elementary VIP's		3,120		1,839		2,707		2,252
460	Zane Scholarship		11,958		11,904		11,769		12,093
461	100 Years of Excellence		-		314		-		314
463	ENEMS Library		472		28		-		500
464	ENEMS K-2 Teachers		893		5,912		6,061		744
465	ENEMS 3-4 Teachers		183		6,393		6,022		554
470	MS FCA		838		1		-		839
476	HS FCA		367		1		-		368
479	HS Graphic Art		1,526		301		1,762		65
481	CHS Rams E-Store		880		1,568		619		1,829
482	CHS Broadcast		1,010		-		1,000		10
483	Culinary Arts		221		314		301		234
485	ENEMS Beta Club		377		-		-		377
487	WERC Environmental Design		438		1		80		359
	Pooled cash and investments	\$	97,978	\$	140,463	\$	124,257	\$	114,184
	LIABILITIES								
	Deposits held for others	\$	97,978	\$	140,463	\$	124,257	\$	114,184

SCHEDULE OF PLEDGED COLLATERAL June 30, 2010

	Int	ernational <u>Bank</u>
Cash on deposit at June 30, 2010	\$	5,433,747
Less FDIC coverage		250,000
Uninsured funds	\$	5,183,747
50% collateral requirement	\$	2,591,874
Pledged collateral	. <u></u>	2,887,584
Excess (deficiency) of pledged collateral	\$	295,710

Pledged collateral of financial institutions consists of the following at June 30, 2010

	<u>Maturity</u>	CUSIP #	Ma	rket Value
Wells Fargo Bank:				
FHLB	8/16/2010	3133XCSY0	\$	100,690
FHLB	8/16/2010	3133XCSY0		$25,\!172$
FHLB	9/17/2010	3133X4LX7		378,337
FHLB	12/10/2010	31339X4H4		127,737
FHLB	9/9/2011	3133XF5T9		368,340
West Las Vegas SD #1	12/1/2011	953769GH3		93,960
Questa SD #9	7/15/2012	748352CK5		205,840
West Las Vegas SD #1	12/1/2012	953769GJ9		101,612
FHLB	12/14/2012	3133XDTB7		680,375
FFCB	12/12/2013	31331TMU2		749,751
FHLB	6/3/2014	3133KKTV7		55,770

\$ 2,887,584

The above securities are held at Federal Reserve Bank in Denver, CO.

CASH RECONCILIATION June 30, 2010

	Begi	nning Cash		Receipts	Ι	Distributions	 Other	Net	Cash End of Period		stments to e report	То	tal Cash on Report
Operations	\$	146,627	\$	31,097,027	\$	(31,345,879)	\$ 186,746	\$	84,521	\$	-	\$	84,521
Transportation		63,556		587,921		(461,337)	(2)		190,138		-		190,138
Instructional Materials		52,297		18,968		(51,018)	-		20,247		-		20,247
Food Services		4,303		190,402		(185, 814)	-		8,891		-		8,891
Athletics		2,453		14,216		(6, 255)	-		10,414		-		10,414
Federal Flowthrough Funds		(43,777)		704,519		(626,088)	(25,730)		8,924		-		8,924
Federal Direct Funds		12,728		396,544		(431, 195)	97		(21, 826)		-		(21, 826)
Local Grants		34,589		15,399		(19,855)	-		30,133		-		30,133
State Flowthrough Funds		45,608		32,216		(33, 221)	-		44,603		-		44,603
State Direct Funds		13,517		197		(1,441)	-		12,273		-		12,273
Local/State		4,042		3,005		(1,505)	-		5,542		-		5,542
Capital Improvements HB-33		1,438,552		1,093,147		(1, 283, 596)	-		1,248,103		-		1,248,103
Capital Improvements SB-9		1,963,256		877,341		(763, 634)	(9,818)		2,067,145		132,859		2,200,004
Ed Technology Equipment Act		577,139		396,492		(485, 442)	-		488,189		-		488,189
Public School Capital Outlay - 20%		26,349		-		(26, 349)	-		-		-		-
Debt Service		186,746		1,646		(25)	(186, 746)		1,621		-		1,621
Education Technology Debt Service		230,405		1,332,925		(1,055,075)	-		508,255		-		508,255
Agency Funds							 -				114,184		114,184
Total	\$	4,758,390	\$	36,761,965	\$	(36,777,729)	\$ (35,453)	\$	4,707,173	\$	247,043	\$	4,954,216
Account Name	Accoun	nt Type	1	Bank Name	в	ank Amount	1	Adjustn	nents to report:				
								Agene	cy Funds			\$	114,184
Operational	Check	ing	Interna	ational Bank	\$	72,082		Certif	icates of deposi	t			132,859
Payroll Clearing	Check	ing	Interna	ational Bank		-		Tot	al adjustment t	to the re	port	\$	247,043
Debt Service	Checki	ing	Interna	ational Bank		509,876							
Athletics	Check	ing	Interna	ational Bank		10,414							
Cafeteria	Check	ing	Interna	ational Bank		20,636	1	Adjustn	nents to cash:				
Federal	Check	ing	Interna	ational Bank		48,199		Bank	Balance			\$	5,433,747
State/Local Grant	Checki	ing	Interna	ational Bank		94,650		Outst	anding deposits	3			-
Activities	Checki	ing	Interna	ational Bank		105,081		Outst	anding checks				(479, 531)
SB-9	Check	ing	Interna	ational Bank		2,126,163		Recor	nciling errors				
Special Investment	Check	ing	Interna	ational Bank		544,004		Tot	al adjustment t	to cash		\$	4,954,216
Ed Tech Bond	Check	ing	Interna	ational Bank		496,828							
HB 33	Checki	ing	Interna	ational Bank		1,260,928							
SB-9 CD	CD		Interna	ational Bank		132,858							
Zane Scholarship	CD		Interna	ational Bank		11,803							
CHS E-Store	Check	ing		ational Bank		225							
Total		0			\$	5,433,747							
1.0tui					Ψ	0,100,111							

THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK

SINGLE AUDIT SECTION

THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK

REPORT ON INTERNAL CONTROL OVER FINANCIAL REPORTING AND ON COMPLIANCE AND OTHER MATTERS BASED ON AN AUDIT OF FINANCIAL STATEMENTS PERFORMED IN ACCORDANCE WITH <u>GOVERNMENT AUDITING STANDARDS</u>

THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK



CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

4801 N Butler, Ste. 8101 Farmington, NM 87401 keystone@keystoneacct.com

Telephone (505) 566-1900 Fax (505) 566-1911

REPORT ON INTERNAL CONTROL OVER FINANCIAL REPORTING AND ON COMPLIANCE AND OTHER MATTERS BASED ON AN AUDIT OF FINANCIAL STATEMENTS PERFORMED IN ACCORDANCE WITH <u>GOVERNMENT AUDITING STANDARDS</u>

Hector H. Balderas, State Auditor and the Board of Education Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3

We have audited the financial statements of the governmental activities, the aggregate discretely presented component units, each major fund, the aggregate remaining fund information, the budgetary comparisons for the general fund, and the combining and individual funds and the related budgetary comparisons presented as supplemental information of Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3 as of and for the year ended June 30, 2010, and have issued our report thereon dated October 22, 2010. We conducted our audit in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America and the standards applicable to financial audits contained in <u>Government Auditing Standards</u>, issued by the Comptroller General of the United States.

Internal Control Over Financial Reporting

In planning and performing our audit, we considered Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's internal control over financial reporting as a basis for designing our auditing procedures for the purpose of expressing our opinions on the financial statements, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's internal control over financial reporting. Accordingly, we do not express an opinion on the effectiveness of Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's internal control over financial reporting.

Our consideration of internal control over financial reporting was for the limited purpose described in the preceding paragraph and would not necessarily identify all deficiencies in internal control over financial reporting that might be significant deficiencies or material weaknesses and therefore, there can be no assurance that all deficiencies, significant deficiencies or material weaknesses have been found. However, as described in the accompanying schedule of findings and questioned costs, we identified certain deficiencies in internal control over financial reporting that we consider to be material weaknesses and other deficiencies that we consider to be significant deficiencies.

A deficiency in internal control exists when the design or operation of a control does not allow management or employees, in the normal course of performing their assigned functions, to prevent, or detect and correct misstatements on a timely basis. A material weakness is a deficiency, or a combination of deficiencies, in internal control such that there is a reasonable possibility that a material misstatement of the entity's financial statement will not be prevented, or detected and corrected on a timely basis. We consider the deficiencies described in the accompanying schedule of findings and questioned costs to be material weaknesses. Findings C2010-1, F2010-2, F2010-3, and F2010-7.



CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

4801 N Butler, Ste. 8101 Farmington, NM 87401 keystone@keystoneacct.com

Telephone (505) 566-1900 Fax (505) 566-1911

Hector H. Balderas, State Auditor and the Board of Education Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3

A significant deficiency is a deficiency or a combination of deficiencies in internal control that is less severe than a material weakness, yet important enough to merit attention by those charged with governance. We consider the deficiencies described in the accompanying schedule of findings and questioned costs to be significant deficiencies in internal control over financial reporting. Findings 2010-1, 2010-3, F2010-1, F2010-4, F2010-5, and F2010-6.

Compliance and Other Matters

As part of obtaining reasonable assurance about whether Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's financial statements are free of material misstatement, we performed tests of its compliance with certain provisions of laws, regulations, contracts, and grant agreements, noncompliance with which could have a direct and material effect on the determination of financial statement amounts. However, providing an opinion on compliance with those provisions was not an objective of our audit, and accordingly, we do not express such an opinion. The results of our tests disclosed instances of noncompliance or other matters that are required to be reported under <u>Government Auditing Standards</u> and which are described in the accompanying schedule of findings and questioned costs as items Findings 2010-1, 2010-2, 2010-3, C2010-1, and F2010-1 through F2010-7.

Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's responses to the findings identified in our audit are described in the accompanying schedule of findings and questioned costs. We did not audit Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's response and, accordingly, we express no opinion on it.

This report is intended solely for the information and use of management, the Board of Education of Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3, others within Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3, the audit committee, the State Auditor, the New Mexico Legislature, the New Mexico Public Education Department, and applicable federal grantors, and is not intended to be and should not be used by anyone other than these specified parties.

Keystone accounting, LLC

October 22, 2010

INDEPENDENT AUDITORS' REPORT ON COMPLIANCE WITH REQUIREMENTS THAT COULD HAVE A DIRECT AND MATERIAL EFFECT ON EACH MAJOR PROGRAM AND INTERNAL CONTROL OVER COMPLIANCE IN ACCORDANCE WITH OMB CIRCULAR A-133 THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK



CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

4801 N Butler, Ste. 8101 Farmington, NM 87401 keystone@keystoneacct.com

Telephone (505) 566-1900 Fax (505) 566-1911

INDEPENDENT AUDITORS' REPORT ON COMPLIANCE WITH REQUIREMENTS THAT COULD HAVE A DIRECT AND MATERIAL EFFECT ON EACH MAJOR PROGRAM AND INTERNAL CONTROL OVER COMPLIANCE IN ACCORDANCE WITH OMB CIRCULAR A-133

Hector H. Balderas, State Auditor And the Board of Education Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3

Compliance

We have audited Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's compliance with the types of compliance requirements described in the OMB Circular A-133 <u>Compliance Supplement</u> (Revised June, 2010) that could have a direct and material effect on each of Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's major federal programs for the year ended June 30, 2010. Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's major federal programs are identified in the summary of auditor's results section of the accompanying schedule of findings and questioned costs. Compliance with the requirements of laws, regulations, contracts and grants applicable to each of its major federal programs is the responsibility of Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's compliance based on our audit.

We conducted our audit of compliance in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America; standards applicable to financial audits contained in <u>Government Auditing Standards</u>, issued by the Comptroller General of the United States; and OMB Circular A-133, <u>Audits of States</u>. <u>Local Governments</u>, <u>and Non-Profit Organizations</u>. Those standards and OMB Circular A-133 require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether noncompliance with the types of compliance requirements referred to above that could have a direct and material effect on a major federal program occurred. An audit includes examining, on a test basis, evidence about Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's compliance with those requirements and performing such other procedures as we considered necessary in the circumstances. We believe that our audit provides a reasonable basis for our opinion. Our audit does not provide a legal determination on Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's compliance with those requirements.

In our opinion, Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3, complied, in all material respects, with the compliance requirements referred to above that could have a direct and material effect on each of its major federal programs for the year ended June 30, 2010.



CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

4801 N Butler, Ste. 8101 Farmington, NM 87401

keystone@keystoneacct.com

Telephone (505) 566-1900 Fax (505) 566-1911

Hector H. Balderas, State Auditor And the Board of Education Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3

Internal Control Over Compliance

Management of Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3 is responsible for establishing and maintaining effective internal control over compliance with requirements of laws, regulations, contracts, and grants applicable to federal programs. In planning and performing our audit, we considered Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's internal control over compliance with requirements that could have a direct and material effect on a major federal program to determine the auditing procedures for the purpose of expressing our opinion on compliance and to test and report on internal control over compliance in accordance with OMB Circular A -133, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of internal control over compliance. Accordingly, we do not express an opinion on the effectiveness of the Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's internal control over compliance.

A deficiency in internal control over compliance exists when the design or operation of a control over compliance does not allow management or employees, in the normal course of performing their assigned functions, to prevent, or detect and correct, noncompliance with a type of compliance requirement of a federal program on a timely basis. A material weakness in internal control over compliance is a deficiency, or combination of deficiencies, in internal control over compliance, such that there is a reasonable possibility that a material noncompliance with a type of compliance requirement of a federal program will not be prevented, or detected and corrected, on a timely basis.

Our consideration of internal control over compliance was for the limited purpose described in the first paragraph of this section and was not designed to identify all deficiencies in internal control over compliance that might be deficiencies, significant deficiencies or material weaknesses. We did not identify any deficiencies in internal control over compliance that we consider to be material weaknesses, as defined above.

This report is intended solely for the information and use of management, others within the Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3, the State Auditor, the New Mexico Legislature, New Mexico Public Education Department, and applicable federal grantors, and is not intended to be and should not be used by anyone other than these specified parties.

Keystone accounting, LLC

October 22, 2010

SUMMARY SCHEDULE OF PRIOR YEAR AUDIT FINDINGS Year Ended June 30, 2010

A. PRIOR YEAR AUDIT FINDINGS

CIMARRON MUNICIPAL SCHOOLS

No findings to report.

MORENO VALLEY HIGH SCHOOL

C2008 – 2 LACK OF TIMELY MONITORING OF BUDGET LINE ITEMS

Current Status: Resolved - Not repeated in the current year.

C2009 – 2 UNAUTHORIZED TRANSFER OF CASH

Current Status: Not Resolved – Repeated in the current year as Finding F2009-3.

MORENO VALLEY EDUCATION FOUNDATION

F2007 – 3 UNTIMELY DEPOSITS

Current Status: Not Resolved – Repeated in the current year as Finding F2010 – 4.

F2009 – 1 FORM 1099s WERE NOT ISSUED

Current Status: Resolved - Not repeated in the current year.

F2009 – 2 PAYMENTS TO LOBBYIST

Current Status: Resolved – Not repeated in the current year.

F2009 – 4 BANK ACCOUNT RECONCILIATIONS WERE MISREPRESENTED

Current Status: Not Resolved – Repeated in the current year as Finding F2010 – 3.

F2007 – 5 UNTIMELY CAPITAL ASSETS SCHEDULE

Current Status: Resolved - Not repeated in the current year.

SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS Year Ended June 30, 2010

A. SUMMARY OF AUDIT RESULTS

- 1. The auditors' report expresses an unqualified opinion on the basic financial statements of Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3.
- 2. There were eleven significant deficiencies disclosed during the audit of the financial statements in the Report on Compliance and on Internal Control Over Financial Reporting Based on an Audit of Financial Statements Performed in Accordance with <u>Government Auditing Standards</u>. There were four significant deficiencies considered to be material weaknesses.
- 3. Four instances of noncompliance material to the financial statements of Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3 were disclosed during the audit.
- 4. There were no significant deficiencies disclosed during the audit of the major federal awards program in the Independent Auditors' Report on Compliance with Requirements That Could Have a Direct and Material Effect on Each Major Program and on Internal Control over Compliance in Accordance with OMB Circular A-133.
- 5. The auditors' report on compliance for the major federal award programs for Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3 expresses an unqualified opinion.
- 6. There were no audit findings relative to the major federal award programs for Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3 that is required to be reported in accordance with OMB Circular A-133.510(a).
- 7. The programs treated as major programs include: USDA Child Nutrition Cluster CFDA# 10.553 and 10.555; IDEA-B Cluster CFDA# 84.027, 84.173, 84.391, and 84.392, and ARRA State Revitalization CFDA# 84.394.
- 8. The threshold for distinguishing types A and B programs was \$300,000.
- 9. Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3 was determined to be a high risk auditee.

SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS Year Ended June 30, 2010

B. FINDINGS - FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AUDIT

CIMARRON MUNICIPAL SCHOOLS

2010 – 1 INSUFFICIENT PLEDGED COLLATERAL

- *Condition:* Of three months tested, pledged collateral fair value was not sufficient to cover bank balances in one month.
- Criteria: According to New Mexico State Statute (NMSA 1978) 6-10-16, "Deposits of public money shall be secured by (1) securities of the United States...(2) securities of the state of New Mexico...(3) securities. that are guaranteed by the United States or the State of New Mexico, (4) revenue bonds that are underwritten by a member of the national association of securities dealers (NASD) and are rated "BAA", (5) letters of credit issued by a federal home loan bank."
- *Effect of condition:* The assignment of securities as collateral of public monies that do not meet the state statute requirements has resulted, leaving the school district's deposits inadequately guaranteed in case of bank failure.
- Recommendation: It is the responsibility of management to insure that adequate safekeeping of the district's assets is maintained. As part of its fiscal responsibility, management should work closely with its depository banks to closely monitor types and amounts of collateral to meet the state requirements.
- Management Response: Management will work closely with the depository bank and will monitor amounts of collateral.

SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS Year Ended June 30, 2010

B. FINDINGS - FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AUDIT (continued)

CIMARRON MUNICIPAL SCHOOLS (continued)

2010 – 2 LACK OF TIMELY TRANSFER OF SUB-RECIPIENT FUNDS

Condition: Remittance of sub-recipient funds not made within three days.

Criteria: In accordance with Department of Education policies and procedures, the District is required to transfer cash to the subrecipient within 3 days of receipt of the funds.

Effect of Condition: The charter school did not receive the funds in a timely manner.

- Cause: The District did not know what the funds were for until after the three days were over.
- *Recommendation:* We recommend closer monitoring and communication with sub-recipient and the Department of Education to ensure that funds received are properly and timely transferred.
- Management Response: Management will work closer with sub-recipient and PED to ensure that funds received are properly and timely transferred.

SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS Year Ended June 30, 2010

B. FINDINGS - FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AUDIT (continued)

CIMARRON MUNICIPAL SCHOOLS (continued)

2010 – 3 LATE AUDIT REPORT

- *Condition:* The June 30, 2010 audit report was not submitted and accepted by the New Mexico State Auditor's Office by the due date of November 15, 2010. The Audit was re-submitted to the New Mexico State Auditor's office on November 19, 2010.
- Criteria: The New Mexico State Auditor has issued NMAC 2.2.2, Requirements for Contracting and Conducting Audits of Agencies, setting due dates for school audits to be in the office by November 15, 2010.
- *Effect of Condition:* The report was not available for the New Mexico Department of Education and other state agencies to review on a timely basis.
- Cause: The audit report was submitted to the New Mexico State Auditor's office on November 4, 2010 and was subsequently rejected on November 17, 2010.
- Recommendation: We recommend that the audit report be sent to the state auditor further in advance of the due date to allow adequate time for correction of issues, if identified.
- Management Response: Management submitted in a timely fashion. Management is requesting the audit to begin earlier to avoid penalities.

SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS Year Ended June 30, 2010

B. FINDINGS - FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AUDIT (continued)

MORENO VALLEY HIGH SCHOOL

C2010 – 1 IMPRPOPER FUND ACCOUNTING

Condition: The charter school is not using proper fund accounting to record expenditures.

- *Criteria*: The charter school must keep fund accounting, the expenses for special revenue funds should be spent out of the special revenue funds as explained in Codification of GASB 1300.105.
- *Effect of the Condition:* Allocation of the expenses could allow for double dipping and presents an opportunity for fraud to occur. The monthly or quarterly reporting to the New Mexico Public Education Department would be in error due to special revenue expenditures being reported in the general fund. If the reimbursement was not received in the same year as the expenditures, the expenditures would be closed to the general fund's fund balance. As a consequence, reimbursements received for expenditures in the prior year will have to be refunded because there will be no expenditures to offset the revenue.
- *Cause:* Instead of temporarily transferring cash from the general fund to the special revenue funds to cover expenditures until reimbursements are received, the charter school records expenditures in the general fund. Those expenditures are then transferred to the special revenue fund that is deemed appropriate.
- Recommendation: The charter school needs to record expenditures in the fund for which those expenditures were originally intended. Authorization from the New Mexico Public Education Department should be obtained to temporarily loan cash from the general fund to the special revenue funds in order to cover cash deficits.
- Management's Response: Moreno Valley High School will institute practices which will facilitate the correct procedure be followed for proper fund accounting in recording expenditures.

SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS Year Ended June 30, 2010

B. FINDINGS - FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AUDIT (continued)

MORENO VALLEY EDUCATION FOUNDATION

F2010 - 1 PREPARATION OF FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Condition: The financial statements were prepared by the auditor.

- Criteria: As per SAS 115, management is required to have an internal control system of financial reporting including the preparation of the financial statements.
- *Effect of condition:* Management's ability to ascertain the accuracy and completeness of the financial statements has been diminished.
- Cause: Management does not have internal controls in place that are necessary for the preparation of the financial statements.
- *Recommendation:* Management should develop a plan and system of controls that enable them to review the accuracy and completeness of the financial statements.
- Management's Response: The corrections to the financial statements provided by the auditor are noted and will be reviewed with the bookkeeper as to not be repeated. The above condition should be corrected to state that the auditor had to make corrections to the financial statement provided by the Foundation, not that they were prepared by the auditor.

SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS Year Ended June 30, 2010

B. FINDINGS - FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AUDIT (continued)

MORENO VALLEY EDUCATION FOUNDATION (continued)

F2010 - 2 EXPENSES POSTED IN REVENUE ACCOUNTS

Condition: The foundation posted four different expenses in a revenue account.

Criteria: In accordance with proper accounting procedures – expenses and revenue should be reported separately.

Effect of condition: The revenue and the expenses are understated.

Cause: The expenses for a grant were posted in the revenue.

Recommendation: The expenditures should be property recorded as expenses.

Management's Response: This was a single entry mistake by the bookkeeper. This entry will be corrected.

SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS Year Ended June 30, 2010

B. FINDINGS - FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AUDIT (continued)

MORENO VALLEY EDUCATION FOUNDATION (continued)

F2010 – 3 MISSTATEMENT OF CASH

(repeat of original finding number 2009-4)

- *Condition:* Reconciliation of bank balances were misrepresented by having 2 checks which were written in June were not recorded on the books until July when they cleared the bank. The checks totaled \$4,064.
- *Criteria*: Reconciliation of bank statements to general ledger cash balances should be performed monthly, and reviewed by management to maintain fiscal responsibility and safeguard the assets.
- Effect of condition: Overvaluation of the cash account, and undervaluation of the expense accounts.
- Cause: Two checks written in June were not properly posted to the books until July when they cleared the bank.

Recommendation: Review of check register and reconciliation of bank accounts to insure accuracy.

Management's Response: The Foundation will correct this process with the bookkeeper.

SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS Year Ended June 30, 2010

B. FINDINGS - FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AUDIT (continued)

MORENO VALLEY EDUCATION FOUNDATION (continued)

F2010 – 4 UNTIMELY DEPOSITS

(Repeat of original funding number F2009-3)

Condition: One of the checks collected was not deposited within one banking day.

- Criteria: NMAC 6.20.2.14 (c) states that money received and receipted shall be deposited in the bank within 24 hours or one banking day.
- *Effect of condition:* The foundation is in violation of NMAC 6.20.2.14 (c). The check was not deposited for extended periods of time.

Cause: The check date was over a month before the deposit date in the bank.

Recommendation: Receipts should be deposited within one banking day.

Management's Response: A process was put in place last year to note the date received on each check received. This single entry was not received by the person issuing the check in a timely fashion. The Foundation will provide dated receipts going forward for all funds received.

SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS Year Ended June 30, 2010

B. FINDINGS - FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AUDIT (continued)

MORENO VALLEY EDUCATION FOUNDATION (continued)

F 2010 - 5 BACKUP DOCUMENTATION FOR DISBURSEMENT MISSING

- Condition: Invoice, purchase order and requisition was missing for two of twenty disbursements tested, which totaled \$165.
- Criteria: A system of internal controls designed to prevent and/or detect errors or violations of state and federal law is required as per 1978 NMSA 6-5-2, 6-NMAC-2.2.1.11 and 6-NMAC-2.2.1.14.
- *Effect of Condition:* The Foundation's internal controls over cash disbursements were limited in its ability to prevent and/or detect errors or violations of law due to the improper use of documents.
- Cause: Management is disbursing funds without proper documentation.
- Recommendation: Proper controls should be put into place to ensure that all documentation is kept.
- Management's Response: The Foundation will revisit its business practices to ensure that proper documentation is kept and provided to auditors in future Foundation audits.

SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS Year Ended June 30, 2010

B. FINDINGS - FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AUDIT (continued)

MORENO VALLEY EDUCATION FOUNDATION (continued)

F 2010 - 6. CASH DISBURSEMENTS WERE NOT PAID IN A TIMELY MANNER.

- Condition: Six disbursement checks out of twenty items tested was paid in excess of 30 days following the invoice date.
- *Criteria:* Disbursement payments made in remittance for products and/or services received by the Corporation should be made in a timely manner. Payment should be made within vendor terms or within 30 days of the invoice date.
- *Effect of condition:* Late fees can be added to the cost of purchases made that are not paid for in a timely manner. Payment of such late fees is not an allowable cost under the guidelines established by the federal government.
- Cause: The disbursements were not paid timely.
- Recommendation: A system should be set up that would keep unpaid invoices in a tickler file, until paid for. A review of this file could be made weekly, if not daily, to determine if all the necessary documentation is available that would allow for disbursement payment to be made for each purchase.

Management's response: The foundation will strive to pay all invoices in a timely manner.

SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS Year Ended June 30, 2010

B. FINDINGS - FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AUDIT (continued)

MORENO VALLEY EDUCATION FOUNDATION (continued)

F2010 - 7 MISSING RECEIPTS

Condition: Only seven of twelve receipts selected for testing were provided.

Criteria: Records are to be retained by the foundation as prescribed in federal and state law as required per 1978 NMSA 14-3-13, 1978 NMSA 6-5-2, 6 NMAC-2.2.1.11 and 6-NMAC-2.2.1.14.

Effect of condition: A system of internal controls designed to prevent and/or detect errors.

Cause: Only receipts for January 2010 through June 2010 were received for testing.

- *Recommendation:* The foundation should provide the receipts for testing as required by federal and state law.
- Management response: The Auditor and Foundation representative were not in sync on the requested documentation for the deposits. The request was provided on two pieces of paper, which the Foundation only received one. This was not brought to the attention of the Foundation until after the preliminary report was released and only after questioning of this finding by the Foundation. The Foundation provided all receipts requested to the auditor from our available information and has subsequently provided the remaining receipts on November 1, 2010. However, four (4) of the five (5) receipts that are stated by the auditor as not being provided were in fact provided with the bank statements in the materials provided during the onsite audit in a binder presented to the auditors at their arrival onsite.

The auditor did not provide the pull list for the deposits until the end of the second unscheduled onsite day of the audit. Had the list been received during the onsite audit as is normal process, this issue would not have occurred. After receiving the receipts requested in email, the auditor did not confirm that there were other receipts still expected in email. Confirmation of these additional receipts would have been a prudent action of the auditor as their supporting email system proved to be quite insufficient for receiving documents via this media. The Foundation was not aware that additional information was required until questioning this finding the Friday preceding the audit exit.

The Foundation requests that this finding be removed from the report, or reflect that all receipts have been received by the auditor and that this was a communication error on the part of the auditor and lack of timely follow through by the auditor.

SCHEDULE OF FINDINGS AND QUESTIONED COSTS Year Ended June 30, 2010

B. FINDINGS - FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AUDIT (continued)

MORENO VALLEY EDUCATION FOUNDATION (continued)

F2010 – 7 MISSING RECEIPTS (continued)

Auditor response: Information for items needed was initiated in July 2010. In August a follow up phone call occurred to insure the information was received. A second request for items needed was sent in September. The superintendent of Cimarron School District was contacted the week before the scheduled on site visit to inform him that the auditor had not received any information from the foundation. Some items requested started arriving Thursday before the audit was to begin on Monday, an incomplete general ledger was received and did not cover the entire year under audit. The Tuesday after arriving for the scheduled onsite visit, the Foundation provided the information necessary to produce a selection of receipts to be tested. The random list of receipts was handed to the representative. The foundation representative took the binder and the general ledgers and went home after the discussion of what was needed. The representative did not return the following day. The request for receipts continued since they were not all received. The draft report was sent to the foundation. The weekend before the exit the foundation questioned the finding for receipts not received.

C. AUDIT FINDINGS - MAJOR FEDERAL AWARD PROGRAMS AUDIT

No findings to report.

SCHEDULE OF EXPENDITURES OF FEDERAL AWARDS

SCHEDULE OF EXPENDITURES OF FEDERAL AWARDS Year Ended June 30, 2010

$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	<u>Federal Grantor/Pass - Through</u> <u>Grantor/Program or Cluster Title</u>	Federal CFDA <u>Number</u>	Pass-Through Entity Identifying <u>Number</u>	Cluster <u>Programs</u>	'ederal enditures
Forest Reserve10.6701100011,385Pass-Through Program From: New Mexico Department of Education: Child Nutrition Cluster: USDA National School Lunch Program10.55521000\$ 104,415USDA National School Lunch Program10.5532100040,607145,022Pass-Through Program From: New Mexico Human Service Department: USDA Commodities Program10.5502100011,642Total U.S. Department of Agriculture					
Pass-Through Program From: New Mexico Department of Education: Child Nutrition Cluster: USDA National School Lunch Program 10.55310.555 2100021000\$104,415 40,607USDA School Breakfast Program 	-				
New Mexico Department of Education: Child Nutrition Cluster: USDA National School Lunch Program10.55521000\$104,415USDA School Breakfast Program10.5532100040,607Total Child Nutrition Cluster145,022Pass-Through Program From: New Mexico Human Service Department: USDA Commodities Program10.5502100011.642Total U.S. Department of Agriculture168,049U.S. Department of Education: Direct Programs: Teacher Quality84.33625214\$ 3,157Gear Up84.338A2523320,661Pass-Through Programs From: New Mexico Department of Education: Special Education (IDEA) Cluster: IDEA-B Entitlement84.02724106102,524IDEA-B Entitlement IDEA-B ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.3912420658,174 ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.392242091,941Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster§ 172,740102,524102,524102,524	Forest Reserve	10.670	11000		11,385
Child Nutrition Cluster: USDA National School Lunch Program10.55521000\$ 104,415USDA School Breakfast Program10.5532100040,607Total Child Nutrition Cluster145,022Pass-Through Program From: New Mexico Human Service Department: USDA Commodities Program10.5502100011,642Total U.S. Department of Agriculture168,049U.S. Department of Education: Direct Programs: Teacher Quality84.33625214\$3,157Gear Up84.336A2523320,661Pass-Through Programs From: New Mexico Department of Education: Special Education (IDEA) Cluster: IDEA-B84.02724106102,524IDEA-B Preschool84.1732410910,101ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B84.3912420658,174ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.392242091,941Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster\$172,740	8 8				
USDA National School Lunch Program10.55521000\$104,415USDA School Breakfast Program10.5532100040,607Total Child Nutrition Cluster145,022Pass-Through Program From: New Mexico Human Service Department: USDA Commodities Program10.5502100011,642Total U.S. Department of Agriculture168,049U.S. Department of Education: Direct Programs: Teacher Quality84.33625214\$ 3,157Gear Up84.3362523320,661Pass-Through Programs From: New Mexico Department of Education: Special Education (IDEA) Cluster: IDEA-B84.02724106102,524IDEA-B Preschool84.1732410910,1014RRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.3912420658,174ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.392242091,94158172,740	-				
USDA School Breakfast Program10.5532100040.607Total Child Nutrition Cluster145,022Pass-Through Program From: New Mexico Human Service Department: USDA Commodities Program10.5502100011.642Total U.S. Department of Agriculture168,049U.S. Department of Agriculture168,049U.S. Department of Education: Direct Programs: Teacher Quality Gear Up84.33625214\$ 3,157Gear Up84.358A2523320,661Pass-Through Programs From: New Mexico Department of Education: Special Education (IDEA) Cluster:102,52424106IDEA-B84.3912420658,174ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B84.392242091,941Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster8 172,740	Child Nutrition Cluster:				
Total Child Nutrition Cluster145,022Pass-Through Program From: New Mexico Human Service Department: USDA Commodities Program10.5502100011.642Total U.S. Department of Agriculture168,049U.S. Department of Education: Direct Programs: Teacher Quality Gear Up84.33625214\$ 3,157Dreacher Quality Gear Up84.33625233\$ 20,661Pass-Through Programs From: New Mexico Department of Education: Special Education (IDEA) Cluster: IDEA-B Entitlement IDEA-B84.02724106102,524IDEA-B Preschool84.1732410910,1014RRA - Entitlement IDEA-B84.3912420658,174ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.392242091.94158172,740Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster\$ 172,740102,14110,101	USDA National School Lunch Program	10.555	21000	104,415	
Pass-Through Program From: New Mexico Human Service Department: USDA Commodities Program10.5502100011,642Total U.S. Department of Agriculture168,049U.S. Department of Education: Direct Programs: Teacher Quality84.33625214\$ 3,157Gear Up84.33625233\$ 3,157Gear Up84.358A25233\$ 20,661Pass-Through Programs From: New Mexico Department of Education: Special Education (IDEA) Cluster: IDEA-B Entitlement 10EA-B84.02724106102,524IDEA-B Preschool84.1732410910,1014ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B84.3912420658,174ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.392242091,941Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster:\$ 172,740	USDA School Breakfast Program	10.553	21000	40,607	
New Mexico Human Service Department: USDA Commodities Program10.5502100011,642Total U.S. Department of Agriculture168,049U.S. Department of Education: Direct Programs: Teacher Quality Gear Up84.33625214\$ 3,157Gear Up84.358A2523320,661Pass-Through Programs From: New Mexico Department of Education: Special Education (IDEA) Cluster: IDEA-B Entitlement84.02724106102,524IDEA-B Entitlement IDEA-B84.3912420658,174ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B84.392242091,941Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster:\$ 172,740	Total Child Nutrition Cluster				145,022
New Mexico Human Service Department: USDA Commodities Program10.5502100011,642Total U.S. Department of Agriculture168,049U.S. Department of Education: Direct Programs: Teacher Quality Gear Up84.33625214\$ 3,157Gear Up84.358A2523320,661Pass-Through Programs From: New Mexico Department of Education: Special Education (IDEA) Cluster: IDEA-B Entitlement84.02724106102,524IDEA-B Entitlement IDEA-B84.3912420658,174ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B84.392242091,941Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster:\$ 172,740	Pass-Through Program From:				
USDA Commodities Program10.5502100011,642Total U.S. Department of Agriculture168,049U.S. Department of Education: Direct Programs: Teacher Quality Gear Up84.33625214\$ 3,157Orect Programs: Teacher Quality Gear Up84.33625233\$ 20,661Pass-Through Programs From: New Mexico Department of Education: Special Education (IDEA) Cluster: IDEA-B Entitlement84.02724106102,524IDEA-B Entitlement84.02724106102,5244IDEA-B Preschool84.1732410910,101ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B84.3912420658,174ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.392242091,941Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster\$ 172,740					
Total U.S. Department of Agriculture168,049U.S. Department of Education: Direct Programs: Teacher Quality84.33625214\$ 3,157Gear Up84.358A2523320,661Pass-Through Programs From: New Mexico Department of Education: Special Education (IDEA) Cluster: IDEA-B Entitlement84.02724106102,524IDEA-B Entitlement84.02724106102,524102,524IDEA-B Preschool84.1732410910,101ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B84.3912420658,174ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.392242091,941Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster\$ 172,740	•	10 550	21000		11 649
U.S. Department of Education:Direct Programs: Teacher Quality84.33625214\$ 3,157Gear Up84.358A2523320,661Pass-Through Programs From: New Mexico Department of Education: Special Education (IDEA) Cluster: IDEA-B Entitlement84.02724106102,524IDEA-B Entitlement84.02724106102,524102,524IDEA-B Preschool84.1732410910,101ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B84.3912420658,174ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.392242091,941Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster\$ 172,740	USDA commonties i logram	10.550	21000		 11,042
Direct Programs: Teacher Quality84.33625214\$ 3,157Gear Up84.358A2523320,661Pass-Through Programs From: New Mexico Department of Education: Special Education (IDEA) Cluster: 	Total U.S. Department of Agriculture				 168,049
Teacher Quality84.33625214\$ 3,157Gear Up84.358A2523320,661Pass-Through Programs From: New Mexico Department of Education: Special Education (IDEA) Cluster: IDEA-B Entitlement84.02724106102,524IDEA-B Entitlement84.02724106102,524102,524IDEA-B Preschool84.1732410910,101ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B84.3912420658,174ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.392242091,941Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster\$ 172,740	U.S. Department of Education:				
Gear Up84.358A2523320,661Pass-Through Programs From: New Mexico Department of Education: Special Education (IDEA) Cluster: IDEA-B Entitlement84.02724106102,524IDEA-B Entitlement84.02724106102,524102,524IDEA-B Preschool84.1732410910,101ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B84.3912420658,174ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.392242091,941Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster\$ 172,740	Direct Programs:				
Pass-Through Programs From: New Mexico Department of Education: <u>Special Education (IDEA) Cluster:</u> IDEA-B Entitlement 84.027 24106 102,524 IDEA-B Preschool 84.173 24109 10,101 ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B 84.391 24206 58,174 ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B 84.392 24209 1,941 Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster <u>\$ 172,740</u>	Teacher Quality	84.336	25214		\$ $3,\!157$
New Mexico Department of Education:Special Education (IDEA) Cluster:IDEA-B Entitlement84.02724106102,524IDEA-B Preschool84.1732410910,101ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B84.3912420658,174ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.392242091,941Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster\$ 172,740	Gear Up	84.358A	25233		20,661
New Mexico Department of Education:Special Education (IDEA) Cluster:IDEA-B Entitlement84.02724106102,524IDEA-B Preschool84.1732410910,101ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B84.3912420658,174ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.392242091,941Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster\$ 172,740	Pass-Through Programs From:				
Special Education (IDEA) Cluster: IDEA-B Entitlement 84.027 24106 102,524 IDEA-B Preschool 84.173 24109 10,101 ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B 84.391 24206 58,174 ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B 84.392 24209 1,941 Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster \$ 172,740	8 8				
IDEA-B Entitlement 84.027 24106 102,524 IDEA-B Preschool 84.173 24109 10,101 ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B 84.391 24206 58,174 ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B 84.392 24209 1,941 Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster \$ 172,740					
ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B84.3912420658,174ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.392242091,941Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster\$ 172,740	•	84.027	24106	102,524	
ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.392242091,941Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster\$ 172,740	IDEA-B Preschool	84.173	24109	,	
ARRA - Preschool IDEA-B84.392242091,941Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster\$ 172,740	ARRA - Entitlement IDEA-B	84.391	24206	58.174	
Total Special Education (IDEA) Cluster <u>\$ 172,740</u>				· · ·	
					\$ 172,740
	•				 <u> </u>

See accompanying notes to the Schedule of Expenditures of Federal Awards. 174

SCHEDULE OF EXPENDITURES OF FEDERAL AWARDS Year Ended June 30, 2010

<u>Federal Grantor/Pass - Through</u> <u>Grantor/Program or Cluster Title</u> <u>U.S. Department of Education (continued):</u> Pass-Through Programs From (continued):	Federal CFDA <u>Number</u>	Pass-Through Entity Identifying <u>Number</u>	Cluster <u>Programs</u>	Federal <u>Expenditures</u>
New Mexico Department of Education (continued):				
Title I, Part A Cluster:				
Title I Basic Education Grant ARRA - Title I	$\begin{array}{c} 84.010\\ 84.048\end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 24101 \\ 24201 \end{array}$	90,505 37,736	
Total Title I, Part A Cluster				\$ 128,241
ARRA - State Revitalization Title II Improving Teacher Quality Title IV - Safe and Drug-Free Schools	81.394 84.367 84.186	25250 24154 24157		262,321 6,783 1,550
Total U.S. Department of Education				595,453
<u>U.S. Department of Health and Human Services:</u> Pass-Through Program From: New Mexico Department of Health: Title XIX Medicaid	93.778	25153		14,302
Total U.S. Department of Health and Human Services				14,302
Total Expenditures of Federal Awards				\$ 777,804

Notes To The Schedule Of Expenditures Of Federal Awards Year Ended June 30, 2010

1. Scope of audit pursuant to OMB Circular A-133

All federal grant operations of Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3 (the "School District") are included in the scope of the Office of management and Budget ("OMB") Circular A-133 audit (the "Single Audit"). The Single Audit was performed in accordance with the provisions of the OMB Circular Compliance Supplement (Revised June 2010 the "Compliance Supplement"). Compliance testing of all requirements are described in the Compliance Supplement, was performed for the grants programs noted below. These programs represent all federal award programs and other grants with fiscal 2010 cash and non-cash expenditures to ensure coverage of at least 50% (High Risk Auditee) of federally granted funds. Actual coverage is approximately 76% of total cash and non-cash federal award program expenditures. Total cash expenditures were in the amount of \$766,162 and all non-cash expenditures amounted to \$11,642.

	F1	scai 2010
Major Federal Award Program Description	$\underline{\mathbf{E}}\mathbf{x}$	<u>penditure</u>
Cash assistance:		
Special Education (IDEA) Cluster	\$	172,740
ARRA - State Revitalization		262,321
USDA Child Nutrition Cluster		156,664
	\$	591,725

Figeal 2010

The School District's federal programs Special Education (IDEA) Cluster, ARRA – State Revitalization, and USDA Child Nutrition Cluster were considered high risk Type B programs for the 2010 audit.

The U.S. Department of Education is the Cimarron Municipal School District No. 3's oversight for single audit.

2. Summary of significant accounting policies

Basis of presentation

The accompanying Schedule of Expenditure of Federal Awards includes all federal grants to the School District that had activity during the fiscal year ended June 30, 2010. This Statement has been prepared on the accrual basis of accounting. Grant revenues are recorded for financial reporting purposes when the School District has met the qualifications for the respective grant.

Accrued and deferred reimbursements

Various reimbursement procedures are used for Federal awards received by the School District. Consequently, timing differences between expenditures and program reimbursements can exist at the beginning and end of the year. Accrued balances at year end represent an excess of reimbursable expenditures over receipts to date. Deferred balance at year-end represent an excess of cash receipts over reimbursable expenditure to date. Generally, accrued or deferred balances covered by differences in the timing of cash receipts and expenditures will be reversed in the remaining grant period.

Notes To The Schedule Of Expenditures Of Federal Awards Year Ended June 30, 2010

3. <u>Audits performed by other entities</u>

There were no other audits performed by other organizations on the School District's federal grant programs in 2010.

THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK

REQUIRED DISCLOSURE

THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK

REQUIRED DISCLOSURES Year Ended June 30, 2010

REQUIRED DISCLOSURE

The financial statements were prepared by the independent public accountants.

An exit conference was held in an advertised executive session November 1, 2010, during which the audit findings were discussed. The exit conference was attended by the following individuals:

CIMARRON MUNICIPAL SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 3

Ronald L. Anderson	Board Member
James Gallegos	Superintendent
Lita Sanchez	Business Official

MORENO VALLEY HIGH SCHOOL

Mark Stewart Jacque Boyd Domingo Sanchez Governing Council President Director Business Manger

MORENO VALLEY EDUCATION FOUNDATION

Carrie Belichick

Treasurer

KEYSTONE ACCOUNTING, LLC

Terry Ogle, CPA

Partner